- - p— T S ) LT SRR e S W T
I N a— e ——— e P s e B T pe————— AL Y T . - - - . v e " .

»

Regulatory Docket File

IN THE MATTER OF:

TOLEDO ELISON COMPANY and Docket ios.
CLEVELAND ELECTRIC ILLUMINATING 50~346A
co. ; 50~500A

: 50-501A

(Davis-Besse Nuclear Power
Station, Units 1, 2 and 3)

and
50~-440A
CLEVELAND ELECTRIC ILLUMINATING 9)~441A
Co., et al.

(Perry Nuclear Power Plants, Units 1 & 2)

Place - Silver Spring, !aryalnd

‘Date - g
. Monday, March 15, 1976 6383 -6545

THIS DOCUMENT CONTAINS

POOR QUALITY PAGES

Telephone:
{Code 202) 547-6222

ACE - FEDERAL REPORTERS, INC.

Official Reporters R 00 2260 767 /J

415 Second Street, N.E.
Washington, D. C. 20002

NATIONWIDE COVERAGE 1{, %



10

11

12

i3

i4

15

16

17

18

6343
URITED STATLS OF MNWRICA
HUCLEAR ROGULATORY COIPIISS IO
In the matter of :
3 Dockat S .
TOLEDO EDISON COMPANY aad :
CLEVELAND FRLECTPYC ILLIMIGATING CO, $ S0=346A
$ S30<500A
(Davis~lesse Wuclear Pcwer Station, : SO=5017
United 1, 2 and 3) 3
$
and :
g
CLEVELAID BLECTRIC ILLUMINATING CO. H
et al. :
(Perry ‘luclear Power Plant, 3 B«440A
1 and 2) : 50=G410
‘ $
o i e e o o 2 0 e 1
rirst Tloos ilearing Room
7915 lastern Avenie
€ilver Spring, Maryland

Monday, 15 M"arch 197%
Jdearing in the above~entitled mnatkter was raczoavenesd,

pursuant to adjourament, ac 9:30 a, m,,
BRFORE :

MR. DOUBLAS RIVLER, Chairman

iR, JONIN FRYSIAK, ember

MR. IVAN SHMITH, lember
APPEARANCES:

As hereiofore noted.
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“tarvin Luxenbers

LXilIBITS
———————————

DJ 584 (12000013~
12000023)

DJ 585 (three-page docunert
entitled "Exhibicts)

DJ 563
DJ 564
DJ 365
DJ 566
D7 567
DJ 568

DJ 569

DI 570
DI 571
DJ 572
DJ 57>
DJ 574

DI 5735
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PROCEEDI GG
MS. URBAU: The Departmznt of Justice would
like to call ilarvin Luxsnoerc to the stand.

CIAIRIIALI RIGLER: Mr. Luxenherg,

stand and raise your right Land?

Whereugon,
MARVIIU! LUXENBERSG
was called as a witness on behalf of the Denartiment of
ustice and, having been first duly sworn, was exanined
and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

4Y IS, URBAJ:

2 Jhat is your name?

A larvin A. Luxenberqg.

) What is your address?

A 940 Skyline Drive, Ellwood City, Pennszylvania,

Q ‘7hat is your present cccupation?

A I am an attorney.

b9} WWould you describe your educaticn aftsr high
school?

A I went one year to Geneva Collagz in Pecansvlivania:

I then graduated fron the University of South Carclina, got
my BA deqree.

I was stationed during World War I in Vashington,

D.C. and started n7 law schecol career at Cecrgatown with
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one semester while I was in the service,.

-

After service I completed my law sclool an
the University cf Pittsburgh whera I got my law decree

in 1948,

CIHAIRMAN RIGLIZR: !Mr. Luxenberg, vou have dezstroveg

your credibility because ycu said %orld War I, and we just
don't believe vou.
THE WITNESS: You are so right. It was II.

BY MS. URaAN:

3 What is vour relation to the Bercurdh of Ellwocod
City?

A I am a Borough solicitor.

0 ilow long have you bz2en the Borough solicitor?

A I am not certain. It is either 12 or 29 years.

0 Have your duties as Borouch soliciter iacluded

participating in the neqotiation of contracts?

A Well, generally no, not in tie negotiation of
contracts. fenerally my duties have baen the anproval of
type of contracts.

Let me put it this way: Ellwood City is a
small town of riqght now less than 10,000 pepulation. The
salary cf the solicitor up until about twe years ago has

been $100 a month. It is now a little over $200 a month,

so I don't cet involved in that type of thing, but I generally

approve contracts, that tvne of thing.
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ilowever, there are every once in a walile some

that I participate in.

(Document handed toc wicness.)
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0 I would like to show you a document that has been
marked and moved in evidence as I kxhibi: 71, Ara you
familiar with that document?

A I an,

Q Is the contract contained in thiat documant the
contract currently in effect between Illlwood City and
Pennsylvania Power Company?

A Well, I don't know how tc answer that
question, It certainly is in a2ffect. Originally, Peﬁnsylvani#
Power‘Company, some 50 years ago, the Pennsylvania Power
Company obtained a franchise from tihe Borough of Lllwood
City, authorizing them to distribute electricity, et cztera,
throuqh the streaets of the ilorouqgh of Illwoed City,

It was a 50-year contract, liow, that contract,
despite everything we learned in law schcol, has baen
avrogated hy the Public Utility Cormission Law of Pennsylvania,
some = 1924, 25, somevhere bhack in that area.

So that was prchbably the f£irst contract. Subsequent
to that, they were reaqulated by the Federal Power Commissian
in 1939, in that area,

Tuen, subsequent to thiat, they jumped to the
Public Utility Commission where they ended ur until the 60s,
when this contract was nenqntiated as part cof a rate filing

by the Pennsylvinia == by the Penn Power at that cime.

MRy STRVEN BERGIIR: Your llener, I would like

1
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to mova to strike the Witness' last responce as non-
responsible,

(The reporter read tihe litness' lasc

ansver,)
"S. URBAW: Mr, Chairman, may I ask a clarificaticn
question?
BY 1S, URBAN:
Q Mr. Luxanberqg, were you trying to explain that

perhaps tilere is more than one contract or tyvpe of document
that has an effect on Ellwood City purchasing power f£rom
Pennsylvania Power Company?

A I certainly am. I am confused as o what I
am doing here., I haven't the faintest idez what zhis
proceeding is all about. I have subpoenaad to come here.
I am not here voluntarily to hurt anybedy. I am just trying
to explain the entire situation as far as I know it betuween
the Burough of Ellwood City and Pennsy’vania Tower Conpany.

And if it takes scme rambling answers, that's the

only way that I know how to do it.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The notioa to s ike is
overruled.
BY MS. URBAI:
Q Have the rate schedules chances sinze2 entariag

into that contract?

A The rate schedules between the Pennsvlivinia - =
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AMR. REYNOLDS: Mr. Chairman, which centract are
we talking about now?

'S. URBANN: We are speaking abouz OJ Bithibit 71,
which is the 1966 contract between Pannsylvania Pover
Company and Ellwood City.

THE WITNESS: Am I permittad to answer this?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes,

THE WITNESS: As I understand the situatiocn, and I ar

no regulatory lawyer, I am a small town hizk lawver, as I
understand the situation, Pennsylvania Power Cempany files
a requested rate structure with tlie Federal rcwei Commissien,
and that structure is approved or disappreved, or whatever it
is, by the Federal Power Cormission.

As part of that we entered into a contract
dealing with other subjects, mainly other than the rate
structure. But the rate structure that was set up for the
filing of 1966 has been changed because theyv filed, I don't
Lnow, two, three vears ago.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Because who filed?

THE WITNESS: Pennsvlvania Power Company.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Filed what with whon?

TiiE WITNESS: Filed for additicnal rate changes
with the Federal Power Commission.

CHAIRMAN RIGLIIR: Was that with or without

negotiation with Ellwocod City?

DU ——

———_ ot ——

psay
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THE WITNESS: It was with one hell of a fight.
It was negotiations and a battle that lasted for twc years.
The decision was handed down, I am not certain, maybe about
a year ago, something on that order.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Whose decisicn?

THE WITMESS: Judge Kaplan, I think,liis nare
was of the Federal Power Commissicn, Then it was approved
finally by the entire Commission.

MR, RCYNOLDS: Mr. Chairman, I will make the
continuing objection on Lehalf of all Applicant: other than
Penn Power,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Overruled.

BY MS. URGAIi:

Q Did you participate in neqotiating tie conftract

and letter agreement contained in DJ Exhibit 7172

A I did,
(v} With whom did you neqotiate?
A Well, generally, there were several peonle in-

volved. The mair negotiator would have been 'r, Jim Dunlevy.

Q Do you know what Mr, Dunlevy's positicn was at the -
time you negotiated the contract?

A Yes, I do. It was called in charce of sales. I
remember i1t quite distinctly, because he was very perturbed
that he wasn't in charge of sales, where I think he now is,
whare he deserves tc be, good man.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: HMr., Luxenberg, let’s conline your
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answers to the questions, please.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. I meant that sincerely,
sir, without any levity.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right, but just trv tc
respond in direct terms to the questiocn,

BY MS. URBAN;:

Q Do you know whether at the time cf negotiating
the contract, !ir. NDunlevy was reporting to anyone in
higher authority in Pennstlvania Power Company?

A Yes, sir, he was uncder the dirzct supervision of
the president, Mr. Charles Boden.

e How do you know this?

A Mr. Dunlevy told me su. If I am net mistaken,
I am Juite sure I spoke to Mr Bcden about it, also,

Q I would like to direct your attention to paragraph
4, on page 2 of DJ-71.

A All right.

MR. REYNOLDS: Excuse me ju3t a minute. Can I,
just to clarify this, could we get an indicaticn at this
stage what time periocd we are talking about?

We have heard the Witness testify about a position
ir. Dunlevy had at a certain time and I can guess, I think,
what it is, but it would be helpful if you could ask the
question, what time pericd.

MS, URBAN: I believe that is on the record, but
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I will ask it.

THE WITNESS: It would be very shortly hafore the
date of this contract, and the dJdate of the contract is
August 1366,

So we are talking a period of, in my
recollection, of being May or June, sometiiing cf that order,

of 1366.
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BY {1S. URBAJ:
" 0 Mr. Luxenberg, could vou comment on paragraph 4 of
’ that contract during the negotiaticns with Pannsylvania
4
Power Company?

' A Well, again I don't kncow how to answer that
'y question specifically. This was srecifically put in there.
. Penn Power drew this contract. The purpose of it was so
. that the Borough of Ellwood City would not b= 5.1e to
’ serve industry for the neriod of tlie contrauct,
- This vas part of the major part of the neqotia-~
" tions that liad been going on for some time.
- If I may explain, prior to that time, if the
i3 8card wants me to go on, or walt for guestions. Whatcver
e yocu want me to do.
i3 MS. URBALI: Would vou like me t¢ continune with
s questions, or allow him to finish his answer?
17 CHAIRMAIl] RICLER: You may continue ycur answver.
'8 THE WITWESS: Thank you.
19 Prior to this time, Pennsylvania Power had
20 served all of the major industries with power in tle
2l Borough. This had been going on as long as I'd bauen there
22 | and for as long as thay'd been serving power to the Borcugh
23 of Ellwood City. -
24 There had been many discusgsions az to the
“5 possibility of the Borough serving powar to the industrics.
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Wle were always either led to believe that it was illzcgal
toc do so or unable to do so, 2nd w2 certcainly didn't have
the capacity to do so.

Every time we -- this was just a general under-
standing, that we were not to do tais.

CHAIRMAI RICGLER: MAn understanding between Ellwocd
City and whom?

THE WITNESS: Penn Pove:r.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: These discussions were between
Ellwood City and personnel of Penn Powar?

THE WITHESS: Yes, sir. And the nejotiations,
the major namotiations on this contract were for the right
of the Borough of Cllwood City to serve industries, and that
was the major thing that we negotiated, and that was the
purpose of that, as my recollection.

MR. REYIOLDS: Mr. Chairman, I move to strike
that whole discussion as being unresponsive to the question
in the first place; and, two, dealing with matters that are
clearly remote in time from the pericd of tine we are talkingz
about in this proceeding where the cuicff is September 1,
'65.

It is pretty clear from th: testirmony it cces
back to a much earlier time.

CHAIRIMAN RIGLER: Denied.
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I BY MS. URBAlL:

2 ) 0 Why did Ellwocd City agree to the inclusion

3 of paragraph 47

4 A Well, tc us this was a great victory. This

5 had been something that we had beern shooting for, for a lot
6 of years before I became solicitor, and had b2en shocting

7 for ever since the moment I became solicitor, was to have

8 the right to serve industrvy.

9 This gave us the right to do so after a period

10 of 10 years. So this was what we negotiated towards.

it 2 llow did it give you the right to serve

i2 industry after 10 years?

13 A I am not sure how to answar that quest:ion except
id up until that time -- let me put it this way:

15 Up until that time we waran't allovad to serve

16 ’ industry. Part of the contract back in the back enéd of

17 it, they agreed, we made several trades, sc to speak. They
18 were serving some commercial custoners and one snzall tvpe of
19 an industry. And they agreed that we cculd take those,

20 this was a tradeoff.
21 They were serving some -- I am lookino ae page

22 2 in the back of this exhibit -- some 15 residentlial
23 customers, Pennsylvania Power was, and thev agresd to give us |
24 back those 19, and in axchange for that, wa were not to serve
25 anybody else other than those that we were serving during
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the term of the cu.:itract.

After the contract we had the right to servs
industry. This was the wholzs discussion, wsnt cn and on
and on.

CHAIRIMAN RIAGLER: I am confused., You mean that
beginning in 1976, you would have the right to serve
industry?

THE WITHESS: That was our understanding cf this
contract, that's right.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Can you refer us to some
particular provision on which you relied for that inter-
pretation?

THE WITNESS: WNo, I really can't. I naven't
locked at this contract new in 10 vears, and I am just
giving you my recollection of the entire discussions and
the negotiations that went on.

The neqgotiations, if I may, Your Honor, we were
informed -- let m2 go back a little bit.

We did not realize that the Borough of Zllwcod
City and its relationship to Pennsvlivania Pouwzr had been
subject to the Federal Power Commission. le learnad about
a year or a year and a half after the Colton cass that
we were under the jurisdicticn of the Federal Power
Commission.

Pennsvlivania Power Comrany knew of this, of course,
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and had been negotiating with the Federal Pewer
Commiseion for some manv months in an atctempt to crrive at
a figure that was satisfactory to the Commission,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: TFigure four what?

THE WITNESS: A new rate. The first knowledge
that we had of the situation was when one of the officials
of the Pennsylvania Power Company, I believ2 it was the
president, !Mr. Boden, sct up a meetiung.

He came down with several individuals and me
with the council and told us what had happen2d and that
there was scme -- that thev had agreed with the Federal
Power Commission as to the rate schedule, kut it could not
go into effect until the Borough of Ellwcod City agreed
to it.

This was the first time we knew that w2 wers even
subject to the thing and that thev had been in theze
negotiations. We were happy, of course, because at that
time there was a reduction in the price charged from what
had been set by the Public Utility Commissiou.

The Federal Power Commission recducecd it
substantially. At that point, the Borough cf Zllwcod City
decided to hire a consulting engineer tc Zind out what wase
going on.

Once wa did that, we got some advice and entered

into some further negotiations which resuled in this
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contract.
BY MS. URBAI:
0 Mr. Luxenbera, when does that coatract expire?
A My recollection is 10 vears after the date of it,
sO ==
Q Do you expect to enter into a new cortract under

the same terms and conditions when that contract expires?

A The way Pennsylvania Powe: has been fighting
the Borough of Ellwood City of late, I don't expect then
to talk to us about it.

I expect that when thev waat to do something,
they will merely file with the Federal Power Commissicn
for whatever they want, and if we don't like it, we'll fight
itc.

2 Do you knew whether Ellwood City has ever asked
Pennsylvania Power Company for permission to s2rve an
industrial customer in accordance with paragraph 42

A I do not personally know that, nc. Iy under-
standing was that we couldn't for 10 years, but I don't know
that we have or haven't.

Q What is your understanding that you could not
ask for 10 years based upcn?

A Our discussions were entirely on industry.

This was the whole key. We had -- as I say, it is a

small town where the major industry was the Unitzad States
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Steel Corporation which devastatingly meved cut of the
town a year ago and it is gorne., Ve don't have one enployee
thera.
OCur second . major industry was Matthews Conveyor
Ccempany whizh closed up two weeks ago, So we are in r2al troul
But those are the two industries that we really wanted
tc serve.
It was our understanding that we couldn't even
ask for any of those industries for a peried of 10 years.
Q Do you know who told youa you couldn't ask for
any of these industries for 10 years?
A Mr. Dunlevy, this was part of our discussicas.
Q ilas this part of your discussions in 19667
A Yes, ma'am.
Q Were the contract and the letter agreement

filed with the FPC?

A Yes, ma'am.
Q Did you receive a copy of tie filing?
A Yes, ma'am.

MS. URBAN: I would like to mark for identifica-
tion as .7 Exhibit 584 a document bearing DJ interaal
numbers 12L 70013 through 1200023.

(The document referred to was
marked DJ Exhibit 584 for

identification.)
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MS, URBAN: I would also like to not2 for the
record that this document is incompl2te on its faze.
This is, however, the copy taken from Ellwood City's

-

files. The missing documents, the contract and lettar
acreement, are contained in DJ Exhibit 71.
BY MS. URBAN:
Q My. Luxenberqg, is DJ for identificaticn 524
the copy of the filing ycu raceived?
A Yes, ma'am.
MS., URBAN: Iwould iike to move DJ 584
into evidence at this time,
THE WITNESS: 1If anybody is interested, I will
he glad to explain the writing on pag2 3 of tais.
M5, URBAN: I den't bhelieve it is necessary
unless the Applicants request it.
THE WITNESS: Okay.
MR. STEVEN BERGER I have no objection, Your Honor.
IfR. REYNOLDS: Continuing cbjection with the
other Applicants.
CHAIRIMAN RIGLER: The continuing objection
is overruled, and we will receive Departmant Exnibit 584
into evidence.
(The decurment previcuzly marked

DJ 584 for identification was

received in asvidenca.!
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BY MS. URBAL:

Q Do you know whether under state law Ellwood City
has a general right to serve all custowmers within the
Sorough?

A I am no expert on federal power law or public
utility commission law. I imagine that they =-- that's difficy
to answer. I really don't know.

There is some confusion and there is some
cverlapping as to who has the authority. I am quite sure
that the customers that Penn Power has been serving in the
Borough of Ellwoed City is not done iliegallv, I am sure of
that.

Or at least it's been done with the Borough's
knowledge.

Q Are there transmission lines cornecting Pennsylvani
Power Company and Duquesne Light Cocmpany in the viecinity of

Ellwood City?

A Yes, ma'am. ‘

Q Do you know whno owns these line=s?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Rieser?

MR. RICSCR: Mr. Chairman, I am not sure if we
are proceeding on a new line of questicaing. If it is
wihat I think it is, I want to cbject to it and asx for
an offer of proof. I think that the witnesz should be

dismissed.

.1

-

(=Y
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MS. URBANI: I have a few questicns. I think it
will become very clear from thes queaticns vhat the Dapartment
hopes to prove by this line of questicning. I cerxtaialy
have no objection to making an offzr of procf with the
witness out of the room.

CHAIRMAIT RIGLER: Let's let it continue for a
minute, Mr. Rieser, and sze whare it is going. You zan
renew your objection.

BY MS. URBAI:

Q Do you know who owns this line?

A I am not certain who owns the line. I imagine
the Pennsylvania Power Company‘'z line interconnects with
the Duquesne Light Company's line. So 1 suspect thay
each own their own lines. I éon't know.

Q Do you kncw where this line is located?

A Yes, about half, three-guartesr of a mile, a
mile from the Borough line of Ellwcod City,

Q Did you aver request that Dugquesna Light
Company serve Ellwood City at wholesale?

MR. RIESER: I would like to object to that
question. I weculd like =0 ask the witness to ke dismissed
and I would like to have an cffer of procf on this line.

I believe the question is irrelevant because of th#
nature of the Pennsvivania Public Utility law.

CHAIRMAU RIGLER: If that is so, that would go to 3

a3
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weight the Board may accord the answer, so tha cbjeccion
would be cverruled.

MR. RIESER: T beliesve itz would alszo go to
relevance as well as tc whether or not a sitta:icn incon-
sistent with the antitrust laws can be made out.

CHAIRMAN RICLZER: That obijection will ko
overruled.

MR. REYNOLDS8: Mr. Chairman, dicé you also
ocverrule his requast for an offer of procf?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes.

(Whereupeon, the repcrter real the

pending guestion, as requested.)

TIE WITHESS: Yes, ma'am,

BY MS. URBAN:

Q Was this request oral or written?
A Oral.

MR, REYNOLDS: As tc this line of gusstioning,
I will make the continuing objection on bebkalf of all
Applicants other than Duguesne Licht Company.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Overruled.

BY MS, URBAN:

Q Do you recall where and vhen this request wes
made?

A Yes. It was made in the City of Pittsburga.

It would have been in probablv June of 13G€. It was at the
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same time that we were meeting witi Mr., Dunlevy
negotiating several of the tzrmas of this contract.

There had been a convention of all of :he
boroughs in the State of Pennsylvania, and Duquecne Light
had an exhibit or hospitality room or whatever it was.
And the manager and I went in and spacificeally discussed

the matter at that time during our negotiations with Penn

Power.
We weren't doing so good in our necotiacions.
Q To whom was this reques: nade?
A I can't remember the gentleman's name. Thers

were three of them there. About the snly way I could
describe them is they would have been middle management
type of personnel. They certainly weren't pcle-climbers

and they certainly weren't the president or vice

president.

IfR. RIESER: Mr, Chairman, I obdiect.

THE WITHESS: That is about the best I can
describe.

MR. RIZSER: He's testified he does not know who
they were.

MS., URBAN: I think the witness' lack of
recognition as to the names of the people to whom he

spoke would go, if anvthing, to weight.




s4

bw

13

4

15

i6

17

i8

& & 8 R

64086

CHAIRMAM RIGLER: The cbiection is overruled.
BY '"MS. URBAN:

Q What was their reply to their request that you
came late, serve Ellwocd Citv at wholesale?

A Their reply was thay could not, this was
Pennsylvania Power Company territory, that they wouldn't
discuss it with us, That they couldn’t and wouldn'c,

Q Mr. Luxenberg, did you participate in litigation
before the Federal Power Commission ccncaerning Ellwocd
City's request that Pennsylvaria Power Company file a
high voltage discount rata?

A I did.

Q As a part of that litigation, did Ellwoed City

1=

allege that Pennsylvania Fower Company's refusal to file

ire

{
"

a high voltage discount rate was based in part cn a d
by Pennsylvania Power Company to purchass the U,S. Stacl
substation and to prevent Ellwood City from purchasing that
substation?
A Well, again, Y have got to give & rambling answer

to this, because I am going to ztar: from the beginning,

MR. REYNOLDS: Could I have the guestion reread?

(The reporter read the p3nding question.

CHAIRMAN RIGLLER: I think that carn be answared
yes or no.

THE WITHESS: With 211 due yespacgt =
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Do you want to hear the question
one more time?

THE WITHESS: With all due raspec:, I can't answer
it yes or now, because I really don't understand the question
as whether it was part of their proceedings.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right, we will have the
guestion rephrased,

THE WITNESS: It certainly was brought up and I
want to explain it, but I can't answer whetlier it was part
of the proceedings or not,

BY MS. URBAN:

Q Mr, ITuxenberqg, did you, in a pleading in that
proceeding, formally allege that Penn Power Companv's
refusal to file a high voltage discount rate was bhas=d in
part on a desire by Pennsylvania Power Cempany to purchase
the U, S, Steel substation and to prevent Illwood City
from purchasing that substation?

A I personally made a statement similar to that
effect at the hearing, bhased on my own knowledqa that, because
I, together with the Borough manager, had discussed
purchasing the substation from the United States Steel
Company. They told us that they had been in contact with
Pennsylvania Power Company concsrning the situation, and we had
a great lengthy discussion about that.

I brought his matter to the attention of the

Federal Power Commision, at which time Mr. Edgsrly, the

L F
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general counsel and secretary, I believe he is, of
Per. ‘sylvania Power, sitting right back there, cbiected
strenuocusly, then asked for a continuance, or at least during
the lunch break something happened and he caire back snd
reported that he was able to state categeorically that at no
time had Pennsylvania Power Company discussed this
matter with United States Steel.

Subsequent’ to that, we secured, the Borough of
Ellwood City secured from, I think it was one of the
vice-presidents of United States Stwel Corporation, a letter
to the effect that they -- stating the time and the dates
that Pennsylvania Power had been in discussion with United
States Steel on this subject, and that letter was
submitted to the Federal Pcwer Commission. It is part of
the record.

Q Thank you.

Prior to this litigation ==

MR. REYNOLDS: @Mr., Chaiman, I beliazve the cuestion
that we finally got ; rambling response to, went to whether
a formal allegation had been made in a proceeding, ad I am
going to move to strike the entire responss on ths grounds
that it does not go at all to the questicn, and is
not responsive to it.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I am going to sustain that.

(Board conference.)
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MS, URBAN: Mr. Chairman, has the whole answer
’ * been striken?
" . CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The whole answer has been
. o stricken., If you want any of that material, vyou are geing
: " to have to get it in response to a gquestion to which i: would
| be relevant or responsive. You question as rosed was whether
¢ Ellwood City had filed a formal pleacding.
. BY MS, URBAN:
’ Q iir. Luxenberg, was the question of the purchase
" of the U, S. Steel substztion ¢ver ciscussed during the
- proceedings betwean the Federal Power Cormission ==
- A I't was,
1 Q Did you in discussion ever state that Pennsylvania
14 Power Company wished to purchase the substation and to
13 prevent Ellwood City from purchasing the substation?
16 A I did.
17 Q Did you have a factual basis for that statement?
. A I did,
19 Q What was the factual basis for this statement?
20 A My discussions with the United States Stae¢l
i 2i represaentative and the subsequent letter that we got from
2 the United States Steel which we filed in the
i -3 Federal Power Company == Federal Power Commission proczeding.
24 I don't mean to imply that one was == I have got
to explain this. Now, I don't know whether thev were trying to
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prevent, that is the word that is upsetting me, the
Borough of Ellwood City buying this., I think we were each
vying for the right to serve the United States Steel
Corporation, an in ordasr to de¢ that, vou had te have this
substation or a substation similar to it which required a
qreat deal of expenditures.

We went to buv it. Ye went to discuss it with
United States Steel. United States Steel savs,
"We'll be happy to talk to you about this latter., We are
presently discussing the situation with Pennsylvania Pcwer
Company."

Q Prior to this litigation, did Pennsylvania
Power Company give you an indication of what the
discount for high voltage service would be?

A They did not. They refused to.

o As a result of this litigation, was & high
voltage discount rate established?

A A formula for establishing the high voltass
discount was established and set by the Judge's opinion,
yes, ma'am.

for

e

We had been neqgotia.ing on that subiec
months and months and menths, to no avail. e negotiated,
if I may, wa the price cof the ~- whatevar thes are, of the
power, And that was settled in a matter of a faw wealks,

We went for a year and a half trying to qet a high voltage
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discount without ever getting an agreement from then.
That was the Iight, the wiole fight.
MS. URBAN: We have nc further questions,
MR. STEVREN BERGER: We would like abhout 15
minutes, your HOnor.
CHAIRMAN RIGLIR: All right,

(Recess.)

6411




arl

£5

10

"

13

14

16

17

8

19

21

24

25

6412

MR. GOLDBERG: Staff has no questions.

MR, WIECLIFELT: Cigy of Cleveland has no
questions.

MR. RIESER: !Mr, Chairman, Dumuiesne Lighs
will proceed first.

CHAIRMAN RICGLER: All right.

CROSS~EXAMINATION
BY MR. RICSER:

Q Mr. Luxenberg, Ellwocodé Cityv is lcecatad

-
5]

Lawrence County; is that corract?

A Ellwood City is lccated partizlly in Lavrence

]

County, partially in Beaver Couatv. The line goes
right threugh the town.
Q Is it also located entiraly within the service

area of Pennsylvania Power?

A I can't answer that,

Q Do you know if Duguesna Light serves any
customers?

A I don't think so.

Q Hear Ellwood City? Wear meaning within a half

mile or something like that?
A Yes.
Q Within a half mile?
A Well --
Q

Isn't it closer to five milaz?
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A I am not certain. You would obvicusly know.
Q How far is Ellwocd City from Beaver Palls?
A 1l or 12 miles.
Q Do you know whather Cuguesna Light cculd

legally :provido service to Ellwood City 'indar Pennsvivania
law?

A I do not know that.

Q The request you made in June 1966, veu said that

was in Pittsburgh; is that corrac+<?

A Yes, sir.

Q That was at a mea2ting of a state asscociation of
manicipalities?

A The borough association.

Q The borough association?

A Right.

Q Where was that meeting held?

A My recollection was at the William Pann Hotel.

Q The request that you madae --

A Both the William Pean Hotel and the Carlton

House which is right across the street, they wers boch

running.
Q They were meeting in both places?
A Yes.
Q Where was it that you made the roguest to

Duguesne Light?
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A Duquesne Light had some scort of room, =xhibit,

hospitality room, some sort of a thing there,

Q In one of those twe hotels?
A Yes, my reccllection.
Q Was this conventicn during the w22k or en a

weekend; during a wee(ir or on the weekend?

A Convnntion‘always start on a Sunday and eads
on a Wednesday.

Q Would you have nade the request on the first
day of the convention?

A I have no recollection.

Q Ne recollection.

Do you remember whether or r<t it was during

the daytime or the evening?

A It would have been in the evening.
2 Was anybody with you when you made that raquest?
A Yes indeed. Mr. Mike Markle, who was the

borough manager, plus one or two other councilment oI the

Borough.
Q From Ellwood City?
A Yes.

(Whereupon, the reporter read frow
the reccrd, as requested.)
BY MR, RIESER:

Q These conventions are zemi-social. arzn't they?
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A Yes, indeed.

Q People have cockt=ils at them, that sort of
thing?

A Well, thev are beth. Thay are informative,
they are educational, there is some for sales, and
certainly there is the social aspect.

Q At the time you made this requect, was thels
anybody present from any other Boroughs?

A I don't think so. I can't recall that.

Q So then Ellwood City represantatives were

the only ones in the room with Dusuesne employees at the
time?

A No, I can't say that. There were many paople
in the room. I don't know who all was the.e. I am cgure
there were other Boroughs that were in thera,

Q You said there were, I believe, thrze pecpls
from Duquesne Light when you talked?

A That is the best of my recollectioan.

Q You talked with all three, or that thaere were
three people from Duguesne Lighkt there?

A You are going back 14 years now. There were
three people that we talked to; one cof them was doing
most of the talkinu.

Q Excuse me. You said 14 years. 1 thought this

request was made in 196357




ars

i2

i3

14

15

i6

17

18

19

20

2!

R

8

N

25

-

6416
A Well, '66, that's 10 years, I am sorrv, That is
why I am not a utility lawyer, I can't do numbcrs,
Q Are you awvare that Willlam Penn is rigat across

the street from the corporate offizes ¢f Duguesns Light?

A Was I aware of that?
Q Yes.
A No, I really wasn't. sesn't surprise me, but I

wasn't aware of it.
Q Did you just have cne single conversation with

these people?

A Yes.

Q Were there any folleow-up cemmunications? i
|

A No, we felt thaere was no need for it. 7e f
!

expected the answer that we got from them,

Q Why did you expect that answar?

A We had always been under the impreszion or under
the understanding that they had diwvvied it up either Ly =-- thg
territories, either by law or by custem, I don't know which.
But we wera sure that they weren't going to compete with
each other for us,

Q Are you aware that in Pennsylvania, there are

state certificated service areas?

A I would imagine there are.
Q Is that perhaps what they could have meaant?
A Could have been.
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Q Did you discuss thie request with anykody before
you made it? With anybody at Ellwood?
A Well, the Borough manager and tha ccuncilaen

who were with us, yes., We went delileratzly cover chere to

do it.
Q Not with the mayor?
A Oh, heavens, no.
Q Nor with the entire council?
A No.
Q So vyou veren't directed or authorizad to

~enture into these negctiations?

A Well, the answer to +<hat questicn is o, but we
were quite sure that the couple of councilment that we had
and the solicitor and th2 manager, that had we got an
affirmative answer we would have been able to proczed
rather well.

Q But yvou weren't authorized to enter into a
contract at that time?

A Oh, no.

Q Are vou aware of any other situaticen in
Pennsylvania whers a municipality located entirely within
the service area of another utility is provided cervice
by a second utility?

A Am I parsonally aware of such a thing?

Q Yes,
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A I have seen cases or juzst read wherz there
have been fights over the sicuacien as to who does waat,
but I am not aware of it. Taat's not my fizld and I don't
pay any attention to it,

Q What were the terms of vour request for service

from Duguesne Light?

A would they serve us., That was the terms, pariocd.
Q That was the extent of vour rsquest?
A Yes. We wanted to know whsther the ioull deal

with us. They said no.

Q You did testify that you made thisz reques: at
the same time you were meeting with Mr. Dunlevv?

A Right.

Q You didn't mean to implv that Mr. Dunizvy was
physically there at the time you made the requas: to
Duguesne?

A Oh, no, I am sorxry if I gave that impression.
He certainly wasn't,

MR, RIESER: That's 211 for Duquesas Light,
Mr. Chairman.
BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:

Q Mr. Luxenberg, did you read Mr. Uran's testimony
before this board?

A I aid.

Q You dia?z
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A Yes.
Q Did you speak to Mr. Uran after his testimony
before this Board?
A Vaguely. Mainly nct about this. About ocher
Borough matters.
Q You spent some time with Ms. Urban this morning

discussing what took place at the Faderal Power Commission
with regard to the negotiations for the U.S. Steal Substation
and I would like to ask you if you can recall scme statements
that you made at the time of those hearings Lefore the
Federal Power Commission.

It was quite an extended discussion that took
place before the presiding judge at that time on the gquestion
of whether or not you had proof or what was your factual
basis for believing that Pennsylvania Power Company was
negotiating with United States Steel for the purchasa
of the substation; is that not correct?

A There was quite an extended discussion.

Q Do you recall that just before the presgiding
judge put a halt to any further discussions with reg: -d to
that matter, presiding judge asked you directly tha
question:

If I understand correctly, you did not intend
to imply that there have been any negotiations or anvthing,

discussions with respect to the purchase by tie company of
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that substation?

And ycu stated:

I wouldn't be privy to anything the Pannsylvania
Power Company -~ I didn't mean %o imply that and T don't
know why evervbody gets so upset., We want to buv it,

I assume Pennsylvania Power wants to buy it. I know they
want to service the paople.
. De you recall having made that statement?

A Sounds like me. I don't recall it. But that
sure sounds like one of my answers.

Q De you recall this discussion taking place before
the presiding judge of the Fzsderal Power Commiseion?
Mr. Edgerly came back after the recess and made this
statament:

Your Honor, just before we recessed, lr.
Luxenberg stated in the recocrd that he had becn
reliably informed that Pennsylvania Power Company had been
having negotiations concerning the U.S. 5tezl Substation
at Ellwood City.

During the break I called the office and I talked
to Mr. Zimmler, the presideat, and Mr. Dunlevy, the vice
president of sales. Both cateccrically deny that:
Pennsylvania Power has any interest in the U.8. Steel
Substation, nor have we had anv negotiations with

anything concerning its purchasz,
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Mr. Luxenberg mads thz statement »>n tho record,
and I would appreciate him elaborating on the record his
reliable informed source.

At that point, Mr., Mattingly, who was the
staff counsel for the Fedsral Power Commiasion in tha%

proceeding, stated:

I would also like to know the sources he referred|

to. Allegations such as that, I think, shculd b2 documented
if they are made on the record.
Then the presiding judge turned to you and said:
Mr. Luxenberqg.
And “r. Luxenberg said:
I don't have any documentcaticn here. I don't
kxnow why you are looking at me so angrily, Mr. Mattingly, I
am just a little country lawyer. 3But we have kesn talking
to officials of United Statez Steel Corporation and this is
the impression we got, that they would be happy to discuss
the matter with us along with Pennsylvania Power aand others
that might be interested.
Do you recall that?
A Sounds like it. I might explain that I
couldn't understand Mr. Mattingly's attitude. HMr,
Mattingly =--
Q Just wait for ~--

A I ¢hink I have & right to explain ic.
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May I, Your Honor? He's read a great deal hers
out of context, and I think that I ought tc De sble to
explain why I said what I said.

If he's picking it cut of ceatenc, I think I can
pick it up.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Neot unless thare is a panding
question as to which the ansver would add amplification.
His question to you was whether vou recalled making that
statement.

THE WITNESS: Well, I aaswersed that, but aay I not
explain it?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: HNot at this cime.

THE WITHESS: All righc.
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BY MR, STEVEN BERGER:

o Mr., Luxenberqg, you stated, I belicve, on your
direct examination by the Department of Justicz that atter
this discussion tcok place on the recerd, you cbteined a
letter from United States Steel stating time and place of ,
negotiations that United States Stee) had had with Penn
Power Company with regard to the possible purchase by Penn

Power Company of that substation; is that correct?

A No, I don't believe that is correct at all,

Q Well, then, would veu just try and clear that up
for us,

A All right. My undevstanding of what Edgerly |

said, is that they had had no negotiations whatsoever cof
any kind with United States Steel. And we secured a letter
from the vice-president of United States Steel stating that

they had had negotiations and discussicns.

Now, what were in those discussicns, I don’t know, |
We discussed with them the possibility of purchasing the sub-
station. The gentlemin who was in charga says we have Daen in
discussions with Pennsylvania Pcwer on t*ls and other subjects,
That is all I can answer,

MS. URBAN: May I have the last cuestion aard
answer back, please?

(The reporter read the record as

requested.)
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BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:

0 Did the letter that vou received from Unitad
States Steel indicate that there had been diszcussions
with Penn Power Company with regard to the possible
purchase by Penn Power Company of the United States S.eel
substation?

hY It is in the record of the Fedaral Powar
Commission. I'd suggest ycu get it there. I den't know,
I can't answer it specifically.

Q When ycu say it is in the recorxd of the
Federal Pcwer Commission ==

A Right,

Q == are you saying that vou sen* the letter
after the record was closed at the FPC?

A I doubt if it was closed at the time., Ve forwarded
it to Charlie Wheatly, who was our counsel kafore the
Federal Power Commission, who forwarded it to the Faderal
Power Commission. I assume that he had also Zorwardad it

to Penn Power.

Q Do you have a copy of that leotter with vou?

A With me? Oh, heavens no.

Q Did you inform the Department of Justice of this
letter?

A Did I inform the lCepartment of Justice of this
latter?
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Q That was the questior.

A I imagine that I did in our discussicas.

I informed thém that it was filed with the Federal Pcwer
Commission,

Q It would surprise ycu 1f there was nc such
letter in the record before the Pedaral Pcwer
Commission, wou'd it not?

A It wouldn't surprise me, it would ctotally amaze
me. I am willing to bet my life. I know that I received
a copy of the letter of transmittal that went with it,

Q Is there any doubt that you have get a copy of
that letter in your files back in Pannsylvania?

A . I should have., I mean I can't sav that I have.

-

I got © files this fat, and whetner thev arz destroyad
now or not, I don't know.

I think possibly Mr, Wheatly has it.

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Your Honor, I would like to
get a copy of that letter,

THE WITNESS: Pine.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 'All right, Mr. Luxenberq, you
will, with the Department, undertake to suppy a cony of
that letter to Counsel for Penasvivania Power,

THE WITNESS: Of cuursea.

MS. URBAN: Certainly.
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BY MR, STFVEN BERGER:

Q Mr. Luxenberg, let's talk a little bit merz about
that proceeding before the Federal Powar Commission.

Just before I do that, !Mr. Luxenberqg, other
than this letter that you . speak of, do you have anything
to tell this Board in the way of proof that Pennsylvania
Power Company was in negotiations with United Stactes 3teel
with regard to the possible purchase by Pennsvlvania Power
Company of that substation?

A Only what I have repeated what was said to me by
the manager of the United States Steel nreoiect there,

Now, when you are talking about purchasiana,

I don't know whether ~- if I understand you correctly, vour
question is, do I have any proof that Pennsylvania Power
attempted to purchase this,

All I know is that the Borcugh of RNllwoed City
requested to purchase it., United States Steel savs, "We
won't discuss this with you at the time. Ve ave in
negotiations with Pennsylvania Power Company.”

That's what I know.

Q Did Ellwood City ever purchase that substation?
A Ellwood City is still in negotiations with the

United States Steel Corporation te purchase it. Presently.
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The reason for it being that we wouldn't

negotiate for it until we secured Ltae ciscouvnt rate from

-
-y o™

the Federal Power Commission, or the Pennsylvania Company. unt;.
we found out whether it was aconcomically feasible,
Mr. Urian gave you those answers batter than 1 can,
Q Mr. Urian also told us that the Borouga had
no intention cf purchasing that substation.
A That's not my recollection of what he said,
That they wanted to purchase parc of it and -~ well, let me

put it this wasy" my understanding is that cince that time

that we ==
Q Since what time?
A The original discussions with the Unitad Ctates

Steel Corporation about purchasing the thing, it is our
understanding we learned much later after hiring a con-
sulting engineer that the substantion is old, antiquazed,
and will need considerable amount of meney to update 1%,
Q In fact, the officials of United States Steel
have told the Borough that if they, in fact, purchase it,

they would have to move it; isn't that true?

A I don't know that.

Qo You don't? Have vcu been inwvelved in the l
negotiations?

A No.

Q who has been?
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A Borough manager.

Q That would be Mr, Urian?

A Yes,

Q Is the Borough presently attampting to establish

its own substation tc receive power a: 69 xv?

A It certainly hes it under consideration and is
discussing it and is getting semi-ofzicizl tvre of bids, that
type of thing, yes.

Q Pennsylvania Power Ccmpany ever raefuse to
sarve the Borough at 69 kv?

A It never refused to serve us, to my knowledga,
they just refused to give us a discount ra:zs,

Q Refused to give you a discount rate, or refused

to file the rate with the Rederal Power Cormission?

A To me, it is the same thing,

Q Which is it?

2 Same thing. They refused to give it tc ug ==
Q It may be the same thing to you; I am asking

the question =--

A They refused to ==

Q I am asking the question, Mr. Luxenberg.

A I am sorry.

Q I am asking you the quastion whether or not the

position the company took throughout, you are tha Barcugh

Solicitor, you are the ane who they dealt with. 7T am asking




10

12

14

13

16

17

8

i9

21

23

24

25

6429

you Was the the pcsition that the company took, "We will
not file a rate with the Federal Pouwer Cormmission for 69 kv
service until such time as the Borough can physically
demonst;ate that they are capable of receivinog such service"?
A That was part of it. They also said cthey wouldn't
give it to us. They also said they wouldn't even dizcuss
the matter with us until we are abls to disclosc that we
were ready, able and willing, ifnancially and phvsically,
te do thfl, which was a total impossibility, aad they knew
1%,
Q You weren't aware of the fact that the pesition
that the company tcok with regerd to the rate at which
the Borough would take at 69 xv, if they ever dia estaslish
the facilities was: "We can give you a rough idea. You can
take a look at the discount to our industrial customers,
taking at 69 kv, which discount is 3.5 percent, and you can
rough it out on that basis to cetermine the economic
feasibility. But we can’t give you an exact fiqu:e,'until
we know the physical proparties that ars going to be used
in providing this service, because wa dasign rates and the
Federal Power Commission approves rates on a cost cf

service basis."?

A I hear you, but I didn't gcet a guestion.
2 I asked you if that was the company's position,
A That was part of the company's position, It was
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1 their argument which our counsel totally disagreed with,
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2 |l This went on for months and months and months, They simply
3l would == simply said over and over and over again, and they
4 quoted a section, I don't kncow the section, but they quoted
" 5 that same section, until I heard it, until it cams out my ears,
6 that section so and so says that we do not have to do this,
7 until you have the physical facilities to do it.
8 And we kept repeating over and over again
9 this is really a merry-go-round and getting ridiculous,

10 because we can't spend the money to put up these physical

" facilities until we know what kind cf a discount it is. 2nd
12 this was the argument, That went on for montihs.

i3 Qe Is there a rate presently con- file with the

14 Federal Power Commission which would allow the Borough

18 of Ellwood City to take at 69 kv service, not allow,

16 excuse me, that would establish the rate that the Borcugh

17 would take at, if they were to receive service at 69 k§?

18 A I don't think so. There is a formula set up. I

19 doubt if there's an actual rate. I am not that conversant.

20 Q Why do you doubt that there ic an actual rate?
21 A I am not that familiar with the mechanics of how
ﬁ this matter works. My understandinc, and I only got this

from reading Mr, Urian's testimony, was that we have to

request the specific industry to serve, and at that

& B B B

time they have 45 days to file a rate or some such thing as that




£S6

bw9d

10

i

17

8

9

20

21

8

25

€431

Q Mr. Luxenberg,were you ccunsel for the Borough,
as well as the other municipalities served by Pennsylvania
Company in tuat proceeding?

A I was local counsel, I wasn't Fadesral Power
Commission counsel. I don't know where the frcnt door of

the building is, let alone, the rules,

Q Weire you counsel of record for all the
municipalities?
A I was one counsel of record. Cur ccunsel

was Charles Wheatley,

Q Pid you read the decision of tlhe presiding
examiner after it was decided?

A I doubt if I read it in its entirety. I read
mainly a summary of a letter sent to me by !ir, Wheatley
telling me what it was.

We were considerably happy that we had == we
thouaght we had won,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Berger, which decisicn are |
you referring to now?

MR, STEVEN BERGER: I am referring to
Judge Kaplan's decision in Docket 921592 before the Pederal

Power Commission.
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But deciding rvhat issue?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Deciding the question of
whether or not Pennsylvania Power Company had to file a
rate for 69 kV service.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All richt.

THE WITNESS: My understanding, that was the
only issue that was in dispute. That want ua for a
ccuple years.

BY MR. STEVEN BERCIR:

0 2ll the other matters were settled, were they
not?

A Very quickly.

Q And the only reserved issuz was the guestion

of whether or not Pennsylvania Power Company had to file a
rate for 69 kV service?

A “Whether they had to or would. They didn't care
which. They wouldn't do either.

Q Do you recall at least that portion cf the
decision which said that Pennsylvania Power Company didn't
have to file a rate for 69 kV service with the Faderzl
Power Commission unless they received notice witchin 45
days that the Borough would be establishing service at 69 kV?

A That is my understanding except that thers was a
formula upon which it was to be based, that filing. That

was the position we were fighting for and that waz the
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position that our FPC counsal told us that we were
successful in.
I always thought we wa2ra., I hope vou are nct

telling me we weran't,

Q I hore you didn't get charved tco much, lir.
Luxenberg.
A ¥e got charged & lot.

MS. URBAN: I would like to move %o strike the
comment about getting charged too much.

THE WITNESS: I think it is a fzir question. I
don't mind.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Motion will be granted.

Mr. Berger, back up akout four cusstions, did
you ask the witness if taere is a 69 kV rate on file today
with the Federal Power Commission?

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Yes, I did.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Is thera such a rate on file?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: You are asking ne?

No, there isn't, Your Honor.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I don't kelieve any
municipality in the Pennsylvania Power ares has ever given the
notice that within 45 days they would be capable of receiving
service at 69 kV and it is only under those circumstances

that the company would be required to file nursuant to Judge

m
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Caplan's decision in 3159, which was affirmed by %he
Commission.

CHATRMAN RIGLER: I was jus:t confused baczuss
your question could inmply to my way of thiaking
that such a rate had been filed.

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Yes, sir,

BY MR. STEVCN BERCER: E

Q Mr. Luxenberé, you talkad thiz mcraing about trades

between the Borough of Ellwocd City and Peansylvania
Power Company.

To your knowladge, has tli2 Borough of Ellwsod

City ever given Pennsylvania Powa:r Company the right to
serve a customer which was receiviang service from the
Borough of Ellwood City?

A I really can't answer that, I would suspzct

|
|
|
f
i
|
that we never objected to them serving, to my kneowledgs, §
{
at least; I don't know. This ralationship goes back. 28 I i
say, maybe 75 years, and it's elways b-en a rather frliendly, ‘
i

good relationship. And it's been done mainly orally, {
i

without writing, g
If there was a lone house somewhars out on !

the edge of the town, that was in the city, but it was closar

to Penn Power's lines and it would just have been

economically not fe:sible for the Borough to serve it,

Penn Power serve@ it with our consent.

———— . —— . e
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Probably we asked them to, I would imagine; I
don't know. It was alwaye these informal tv22 oI things.
And the same thing in raserve.

We have served, oh, two or thrae, I don't «know,
maybe half a dozen at the most, that &re actually located
30 or 40 faet reyond the Borcugh lin:z, mainlvy because
Penn Power asked us tc do that because it would have Lbecen
totally economically unfeasible for them to run line: niles
to get there.

So this is the type of rslationship that
has been going on. When ycu ask was there anytching, Jdid
we aver request or refuse, there -+az constant
discussion that went on between che powsy conzany and wn
Borough.

Q Let's talk about those custcmars outsidz., You
read !Mr. Uran's taestimony?

A Yes, sir.

Q Since reading Mr. Uran's testimony, bave vou

read some of the Pennegylvania statutes?

A No, sir.

Q You are the Borcugh scliciter of Ellwoad City =-
A I know what you are Griving at, I susvect -~

Q Can I ask the gquestions, Mr, Luxanbarg?

A Sure.

Q Do you know waether or not vou are pressantiv

> T - S~ ——— ——— . . A . ———_ — > —

PP
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serving outside the Borouch limits without the
authorization of the Public Utilities Commiazcion of
Pennsylvania?
A I don't kncw whether w2 are presently, Wa

certainly have in the past. Ve nay be presently.

MR. SMITH: Waera does thie go to, thet lire?

MR. STZVEN BERGER: Well, Mr. Uran testified
to it. There are two witnesses here called 5y the
Department of Justice with regard to this. Mr. Uran was not
qualified to speak to the question. T would think as
Borough solicitor that Mr. Luxenberg is qualifisd to spealk
to the questions and seems peculiarly gualifizd sinc: he
is the Borough solicito. of Ellwocod Citv?

MR. SMITH: I know, but where dces the lina go
to? What will be established by it?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Well, I think ti2 question of
the ability or inability of the Borough to serve outgiie
or inside =~

MR. SMITH: The lawfulness of it, whather it ig
lawful for them to do 1t?

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Yes.

MR. SMITH: Then the result would be that if it
is unlawful, it is -because of an agreement with Pcansvlvania
Power Company?

MR. STEVEWL BERGER: I don't think that is whac I ant
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implying at all.

MR. SMITH: That will be his test.moay,
that Pennsylvania Power Company induced the City of
Ellweceod ity to violate vhatever is urlawful about it.
To save them money.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Well, Your llonor, the
question of whether or not tha Borough of Clivooid City
can or cannot serve outside of its incorporated limics
is a question of law under Pennsylvania law. I den't think
it would be the witneas' testimony that Pennsylvania
Power induced them to enter in:i. an illegal arrangement.

MR, SMITH: Well, that is your suggestion,
though,

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Well, if the Borcugh of
Ellwood City is going to be servinc outside the Borough
limits, it would seem to me that it would be incumbent upon
the Borough and its solicitor to find out how they weuld
go about doing that.

I don't feel that there ig anything with ragard
to Pennsylvania Power. If Pennsylvania Power serves ingide
the nincorporated limits, it gets a franchice to cerva.

MR. SMITH: You are making a point that tha
Borough of Eilwood City, at least you are suggesting it
strongly, that the Borough of Ellwood City is somehow

acting unlawfully by serving outsida the Borough limi:zs.
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I am suggesting that the same point goes
to Pennsylvania Power Companv when they do it at their
request for their converience.

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Well, I just den'’t think
that's the case. I respectfully disagree with you on
that.

MR. SMITH: I am just wondering if that is where
it goes, and I am ¢rying tc find out.

THE WITNESS: That's exac:ly where it goes, sir.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Your Honor, just before I
move on, and I want to get this as clear as I possibly can,
that certainly a question in this case with regard to
Pennsylvania as well as Ohio is the degrae to which
competition in fact does exist or can exist.

It seems that if there are statutas ia Pannsylvanis,
you are quite right, it would be a question of law.

But if we are dealing with a factual situation
here which actually involved service outzide the Borcugh,
it seems to question the witness on that and a lawyer for
one of the Boroughs as to what need be done in terms c¢£f going
go the Public Utilities Commission and getting authority
to serve in an area that was certified ¢o be served by a
different utility and who would regulate the rat2s to those
customers, I think, are matters which are important Zor

this proceeding.
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1 MR. SMITH: I am nct saying thesy are not.
2 MR. STEVEN BERGER: ORkay.
3 MS. URBAN: Excuse me, ¥r. Chairman, could I
4 clarify?
5 Is ccunsel asserting that there is 2 cimilar
6 law in Ohio as there is in Pennsylvania? I balieve hiz
7 comments indicated that that might be the case.
8 MR, STEVEN BERXGER: I didn't mean o zugg2ss
9 that the laws in Ohio and Fannsyivania are identical,
10 Your Honor, if that is what Ms. Urban is azking. That
" wasn't my intention.
12 BY MR, STEVEN BERGER:
13 Q Mr. Luxenberg, do you know whethe:r cr not you
14 have to obtain the approval of the Public Utilities
15 Commission of Pennsylvania to serve cusicmers cutsids }
16 the incorporated limits of the Borough?
17 A I am not going to answar that ves or no bzcauze
18 I have got to give a lengthy answer.
19 The law in my book is rather unclear on the
20 thing. I think that soma part of it will be yes and
21 some part of it will be nc. The history that wa have had is |
22 that thie has been a mutual understanding and mutual
23 agreement with Pennsylvania Power that is csc
24 infinitesmal as compared with the eantire pucject that
25 for the Borough of Ellwood City zo go to the Public
I
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Utility Commission to raquest permission to get a rate
set for cone house located outside the Borough of Elluwwod
City would be idiotic, to say the least, =consmically.

We have also had long, lengthy discugsicns
with Pennsylvania Power over exctending our service avea
into the township located to the north of the Boroush
of Ellwood City. And this has bean cver tha years
many times we have discussed this with Pannsvlvania
Power. UWe wanteé to annex farmland that was adicining,
the only way that the town could grow. And Pennsylvania
Power refused to zllow us to do this.

Many i3 the time that I have heard and T could
name the officials, if you want me to, that have sall wve
have the =-- Louie B. Round, Louie 3. Round wewas the
former president of Pennsylvania Power, and he drew a line
through the one township and he says that kecrough
will nct go above that line. Wwe will allcow them te carve
the township which was outside the berough for sc
many feet and beyond that we won'*.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wait a minute, Mz, Luxenbarg.
How can Pennsylvania Power Company provent the Zcorough ©f
Bllwood City from annexing additional territoxy?

THE WITNDSS: It wasn't a quastion of
annexing. It was a question of once we annauzd, cculd we

serve the power. And thet was the big problem. Rouchly
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S0 perceat of our physical base cocmes from the orerations
ofour electric distribution systar. And ¢ =nra:
scmething and not be able to servs it with electricizy was,
in our minds, just an impossibility beacause it would ba
totally unfair to everybody concerned.

Q Pennsylvania Pcower would dzcide whather or not
you would serve in tihose annexed arzas?

A They sure did decida.

Q That's not a decision for the Public Ucilities
Commission of Pennsylvania?

A Pennsylvaniz Power Company -- I don’t Xnow the
answer to that,

Q IZ you don't know the answer ¢o thet, how caa you
say Pennsylvania Power Companv coulid decide thas?

A All I am saying to you is that tha. is whal
they decided, that is what they told us, and there wera no
further negotiations, period. .

Q You are the Borougl soliciter; don’t vou iook
into the question?

A The question of uws going tc the Public Utility
Commission te fight over this is one of ccononics. Aud to
fight them would have cos: us thousands, many thousands of
dollars, it would have appealzd and cone into tramerdous
appellate courts.

There was one case, I acvar did Find ocui how it
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finally ended up. The Borough of Lansdovne in Pennsvivania,

which one of the cities down here nsar Phi
that thing up and down tne line, I still doa't kaow the

answer.

1

We couldn't afford to do it. 3¢ we would ask
Penn Power, if we annex this farm so w2 expend, will you
allow us to serve those poople onca that becomes a part

.
of the Borough, and they said aksolutely not, period.

Q Did you ‘know that the area that ycu are speakinc

about is an area that ths Public Utilities Commission of
Pannsylvania had certified to be served by FPernsylvaaia
Power Company?

A 0f coursze it did. And our guestion would hava
been, would vou ohject tc it if we did it? Cen we agree so
that we can walk intoc the Public Utility Commission with
an agreement which would take 10 minutes and $20 worih
of legal time and solve 2 problem?

The answer was no, period.

CHRAIRMA!Y RIGT,ER: Mr, Luxenberg, under
Pennsylvania law, does a borough have the xricht to tak
over customers within its municipal £ranchise?

THE WITNESS: I can't answer that., I =--

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: My question wculd ba, daspite
the objecticn of any outside company presantly sarving

those customers?

adelnhia fought
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THE WITNESS: I honestly can't answar thatc.
We started to go intec that many vears ago “or the
industry, to attenpt tc *take over industry. Sut the
question of the ~- the guesticn th2 City Council zsiked
me was how much would this ccst ¢ finé ont, and whan I gave
them a figure that it would cost, intc the many thousands |
of dollars, they just said forge: i:.
BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:
Q The question about anneing farmland, thaz's
a question that came up in negotiations leading up to the
signing of the 1966 contract and letter agraemsnt?
A That was part of that, ves. We 3id thas.
But that had been going on for many years bzfors that. |
Q It is true that Pennsvivania Powver Cempany did
waive its rights with recard to the areas tha: vers farmlandg,

if you will, virgin territories, outside of tas

incorporated limits of the Borouch cf Dllweod City that
the Borough might annex at som2 time in the futurs ans
attenpt to serve electricity?

A 2 negotiated this, I negotiated this wizh Iir.

B U S —

Dunlevy, that's right. That was part of this ag-acment.
This was one of the things that we worked towards. 19 vears
for industry and the right to annex and +o serve a part of
the outside territory. These were negotiations that were

enterad into.

——
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! Q And you do have that right ncw, the right to
2 serve in areas aunexed that were farmland?
3 A Yo, it.is very limited, whatevar it Je. I don't
4 recall. I think it is in this asreement. My recollection is
5 that it was éery limited.
6 Q Ellwood City --
7 A They érew the line.
8 Q There were some areas, you correct me if I am
9 wrong, there were some areas around the Borouch of Ellwocd
10 City that Pennsylvania Power Ccmpany would not waive its

1" right to but which the Borough of Ellwood Citv Zidn't

i2 give up any right with regard tc the 1266 letter agreemant
i3 as to claiming that they should be the power sumplier in

14 areas annexad ==

15 A You have lost me; I am sorry.

16 Q Let me put it to you this way:

17 There were virgin territories, territories that
18 were just farmland with no or very little in the way of lines
19 A Right.

20 Q -- already established?

21 A Right.

22 Q As to those areas, Pennsylvania Power Company as
23 part of the 1966 agreement said that if the Borough of

24 Ellwood City were to annex these arsas at som2 time in the

25 future and attempt to supply electricity to customers located
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in those newly annexed areas -~
A They drew a line, the answer to the question is
yes.
Q Excuse me, there were other aress surrounding
the Borough of Ellwood City which were develored areas,
areas where Pennsylvania Pcwer Company already had facilities:
A Right.
Q It was as to these areas that Pennsylvania
Power Ccmpany said we will not walwve —-our right to cerve
in these areas with regard to customers locating in that
area or being served in that area, even if vou znnex in that

area; is that correct?

A That was corxrect., We tried tc do that, too.
Q The Borough didn’'t at that time give up its right
to claim a right to serve in newly annexed areas which are

developed at this time by Pennsylvania Power Ceompany, <did it?

A I don't -~ did we give up our riche?

Q Yes.

A I don't think we had the rigiht.

Q Did you waive your righi to serve in newly

annexed areas that were already being sarved by Panasvlivania
Power Company?

A I don't recall. If that's in the agreement, I
don't recall.

Q Can you take a look at tihe agrzement?
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MR. STEVEN BERGER: <Could you provicde him with a
copy of the July 30, 1565 letter agreemensz, Ms. Urben?
MS, URBAN: == has a copy <f it. It is part of
DI 71.
THE WITNESS: Could you tell me what paragraph
you are referring to?
BY MR, STEVEN BEPRGER:
Q Why don't you take a loeck at the euntire letfter?
We will ask a few questions about it. R=ad it over.
A I would rather you did it the other way. I have
gqot a plane to catch, and I don‘t Zeel like sitting haere

and reading this. 1If ycu ara going to ask a specilic

o

quastion on a specific paragrapn, T will be glad %o
look at it and read it and give you ny cpinicn, if I can.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: He wants you to ke femiliar
with the entire agreemant.

THE WITNESS: That may tak2 me twe hours.
This is a very complicated thing., If he is going to asx me
on the entire thing, we may be here ail day. It is all
right with me, but --

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, we may b2 hsre 311 day,
Mr. Luxenberg, but in the meantime let's start qat with
the July 30, 1966 letter.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Tnree-gr:7e isttar,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes.
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(Panuse.)

THE WITNESS: I am sorry. I was reading
the contract. Are you talking about the letter atctached
to the contract?

BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:

Q Yes, sir.

A Oh, all right., Well, I will get %o it. I thought
you were going on the contract.

(Pause.)
All right.

Q Mr. Lusxenberg, do you gee anywhere in that
letter anything that mivht preclude th2 Boroucgh c¢f Eilwood
City from asserting a richt to serve custcmere in newly
annexed territories by the Borough of Zllwood City?

A No, there's nothing in the letter except tha
line that they drew and tcld us how far it would go. That
was there. We understood that. We wouldn't go so0 many
miles, it was only a mile or two that thev allowzd us to
go.

Q A mile who allowed vyou to go?

A Pennsylvania Power Company.

MS. URBAN: May I have the last 4wc questions
and answers, please?
(Where:pon, the reporter read Zronm the

record, as requested.)
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! MR, STEVEN BERGER: Your Honcr, I can

2 proceed at this point in one of two ways. If vou would

3 hear the guestion and thz answer again. I could move to

4 strike everything -- no, there is nothing in the lat:er,

S everything that follows after that, and the additicnal

6 question and answer that I had, just meovs to strilie 11l of

7 that.

8 Or if Your Honor would, I could co into the

9 matters that Mr. Luxenberg embellished on the answer,

10 if that's your desire. But if you grant the motion o

" strike, I won't find it necessary to go into this queszioan

12 about a mile and that's all thev'd allow us <o c¢o.

13 I don't know what he's talking about.

4 THE WITNESS: I will be glad to explain it |

13 further.

5 MR. LMITH: Well, ir. Berger, as I raad that

17 letter, at the very least the Borough of Bllucod City wus |

8 faced with the assertion by Pannsylvania Poweyr Compeny |

19 that ' they had the right to foreclese Ellwood City €rom

20 going into that area. I mean whether Pennsylvania Powver

21 was correct in asserting that cr not i3 one cquestion.

22 But it seams to me that thac paragrash lio. 1 ;

253 sayd that --

24 MR. STEVEN BERGER: Your EHonoxr, I would liks %o

25 discuss this and follow this up with vou, bat I would like
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to do it without the witnsss present.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. UWe will excuse
the witness for a minute.

THE WITNESS: I would like to say, sixr, that
I would object to being excused if there is goning to be
some discussion without the Borough of Ellwood City being
present as to whether we did something illecgal.

This is kind of a shock to me. If we did somethind
illegal, we have a partner. And if the partner, Penn Power,
is here, discussing the legality or illeagality of what
my borough has done, it worries me.

. CHAIRMAN RIGLER: e will excus=2 you, anyway,
Mr. Luxenberg.
(Witness temporarily excused.)

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Mr. Smith --

(Board conferance.)

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Mr, Smicth, if I can {2y and
give you my best understanding of what tock place, and
maybe we can try and reach some kind of understanding
with regard to it.

At the time of the negotiation of the coniract,
it is mv understanding thes question of annexation care
up. And the question is., the Borougi of Ellwwod City saying,
well, what haprens if we annex? Can we serva in tlc areas

that we annex?
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Now Pennsylwvania Fower Company iz cerciiied
to serve in all of the areas surrounding the Borough of
Bllwood City. And in order for the Boronugh of Ellweod City
to serve in newly annexed aress, I imagine that Pennsylvania
Power Company would have to be decertified, if you will,

and the Borough of Ellwocod City --
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CHAIRMAN RIGILER: That's z question I had

pd &ad

for you. What is Pennsylvanis Power's positicn with

respect to any preemptive positions in Peansylvania lew

121

that would allow a municipal to take over the service ¢
customers within the municipzl limits, vhether or net the
existing supply consents to that take ove:r?
MR. STEVEN BERGER: Ara you talking abouc
in a newly annexad arsa?
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, either., EBitner within
existing municipal boundaries or in newly anncxed areas,
if there is some type of a grandfather clause there.
MR. STEVEN BERCER: As to0 existing
Sustomers inside what is already the Boreough, it is my
understanding that the Borough has an absoluce right o
serve those custcmers. Except with regard to what may be
established betwsen the parties as to contract raiss.
CHAIPMAN RIGLIR: Right, but thers would be zone
sort of compensaticn formula, but ths Borougir could
preempt service for those ==

MR, STEVEM BBRCER: I don't kXnow tha:s the

*y
W

-

would be a compensation formula, I don't know that thev
wouldn't have to duplicate facilities, T don't know if they
wauld have to condemn facilities, I don't know the ancwers
to these questions, your Honor.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.
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MR. STEVEN BERGER: Now, as to ar=zas that are
newly annexed, where Pennsylvania Power Ccmpany is already
certified as the supplier, it is my undesstanding that
Pennsylvania Power Company ig the supplier in those areas,
and the public utilities comuissicn of Pennsylvenia would have
tc be approached as to the question of anybcdy elss supplanting
Pennsylvania Power Company in those newly arnened arsas,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Dces the Pennsylvania Utilities
commission have arate authority witain the boundarias of
municipalities that are furnishiny their cwn service?

¥R, STEVEN BERGER: That's 2 verv interesting
question, which we discussed with !lir. Urian scmawhat, if
I recall, I believe there is a Senate bill pending ncw in
the Pennsylvania Legislature to provide for that.
Right now it is my understanding that it is entirely rates,
and what have you, with regard to electric service ara
entirely within the purviaw of Zorough council.

But outside tha Borough with regard to

service and rates, it is established that Pennsylvania i
Utilities Commission is the one having jurisdicticn over those |

guestions,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I understand what vou hava
said up this point. I am not entiraly clear alou® the legal
effect of annexation. I have trouble distinguishing between

municipal boundaries and municipal boundarics craczted by
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annexation:. I don't understand why if the PUC does not have
authority within an existing municipsl authority, it would
not lose authority over the area covered by annexation.

MR, STRVEN BERGRR: Your Heror, I think thnat
a questioon, one. I am not -- I think we zre on one side
of that gquestion and there may ba people who ave on the other
side of it. ¥ am not sure that it's been fully litigated or

-litigated z«t all, What I do know, is that I believe that
as to when thr Public Utilities Commission came into
effect, there were certain muricipalities with incorperated
limits as of the time that the Public Utilities Ccmmission
came into effect.

When you asked me the gquestions ag tc prasant
incorporated bhoundaries of a municipality, T was speeking
in terms of a municipality as it was incorporated at the
time that the .Pub!Z: Utilities Commission was esteblished
in Pennsylvania.

That's the way I think abcut iz,

As to future annexations and annaxations which
have taken place since that time, and whethar or nct the
question has been litigated, I rezlly don't have ansvers
for.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The problem is chat that
bears really on the interpretaticn of paragraph cne of the

July 30, 1966 letter that you are discussing with the
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Witness right now, dcesn't it?
MR. STEVEN BERGER: Somswhat, and I am ¢lad that

we have had this discusssion.

&

I would like to go a little bit further 2
r2ally the circumstances surrounding the inclusicn of
paragraph one and what my understanding of it is,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Nect in lieu of testomony,
but with that underscanding, we will allow you te exuplain
the position the company will be tzking,

Is that a fair statement?

MR, STEVEN BERGER: I think that’s & fzair
statement.

CHAIRMAN RICGLER: All right.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: If the Clcmpany desms

o
rr

necessary to take a position.
CHAIRMAI RIGLER: All right.

MR, SMITH: Would you address voursalf %o th

g

language in paragraph one.

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Paragraph cne?

MR, SMITH: I realize thera are iwo sentences
here that don't seem to mesh. One is a rzference to not
opposing, as compared to a waivar of a right to szezve.

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Yes.

MR, SMITH: It is poorly written, If vou will

excuse me, I ope I ~=-
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MR, STEVREN BERGER: I don't kncw, 7 was just think-
int the same thing.

(Laughtex.)

MR. SMITH: This is what is confusing ne.

MR, STﬁVEH BERGER: All right. I think what is
involved here is this: I think that when the questicn of
annexaction came up, the position which Penusylvania Power
took was, let's see where we have cur investrents and see
where we don't have ocur invescments. We have money invested
in certain areas surroundéing the Borouzh of Zllwocd Cily,
and we have got to protect ov~ investments with regard to
that, We are not ahout to waive cur right to serve, our rightg
under Pennsvlvania law, to serve in areas wherz we ara
presently serving and haveinvestments and have Zfacilities.

llowever, as to areas that are virgin, the farm-
land that Mr, Luxenberg was talking about, whzre we have
no investment, if the Borough brings within its
incorporated limits those virgin territories, that's znother
matter. They can serve in those areas, il they want %o
serve in those areas, and we won't coatest it.

Whether or not the Borough, after annexatioa,
would have to go to the PUC and geot Pennsvlvania decercified,
I can't give vou the definitive answer that I would like to
give you on that question.

But I think that's really what ic involved in
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Section 1. The point I was trying to briang out with the
Witness is that we, that is, Pennsylvania Power, did not

extract from the Borough of Ellwood City any xights it

may have had or has to serve in aress annexad, whare Pennsylvan

Power is presently serving.

We merely said we intend to protect our rights,
and we are not going to walve cur rights.

?hat's all that was done., That's all
that I am saying.

MR, CHARNO: Could we ask one ==~

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: ~“Wait a minute.

(Board Conference.)

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I just would note that
Mr. Edgerly informs me that, of course, if Pennsylvania
Power were to be supplanted in any area where it
served, it would have to petiticn the Public Utilitias
Commj.ssion for a certificate of abandonment to allcw il <o

stop sarving in an area where it was cartified. So that

l
|

|

that would be involved as well, and I would think the PUC wouli

necessarily be involved.

MR, CHARNO: We wculd like to ask cne guestion for
clarification. Counsel made a rathar lengthy exglanation
of the position of the Pennsylvania Power. &nd therc is one
peint that seems to me absent, Is it Counsel’'s underscanding

of the facts relating tc paragraph numbered one in the letter

{

'
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agreement that with respect to future annexation of
undevelocepd areas, Pennsylvania Power was waiving its

right to serve commercial and industrial customers, or only
waiving its right to serve residsatial customers in those
areas?

We note that the lettar agreement is very
specific on that point.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, if it is specific,
then you don't have to ask the question.

MR. CHARNO: I want to find out what Counsal’s
point is. If he's making the argument that there was an
agreement that went beyond the specific terms of this letter
agreement, and they, in fact, waived more than is apparent
from this letter agreement, if that is what he is trying to
elicit from the Witness, I think it is appropriate to f£ind
that out at this time.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I think the ltter sneaks
to that question., I couldn't speculate as to other matters.
I wasn't privy to negotiations. I can't give you a specific
answer as to that, as to whether or not Pennsylvania
Power would come in and say the Borough of Ellwood City, you
can't erve this cutomer, because he's not a residential custo-
mer. Whether or not they would have a right to do it, a new
industrial customer locating in an annexed area of a

municipality --
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MR. CHARNC: That's not part of your preseatation

of the facts here, and what you ars trying to preve witd

i

this Witness here at this time; is that corrsct

MR. STEVEN .BERCER: That’s not nart of i, that's
correct.

MR, CHARNO: Fine.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Shall we return to the Visness,
please?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Well, ckay.

CHAIRMAY RIGCLER: Did you have a further
point, Mr, Berger?

MR, STEVEN GERGER: #o. I was at the peint
where I was just asking just the one quection; which I wanted
to, as to whether or not they had given up anything mors
than I think what the letter says it gave un.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right, and youx
pending question to the Board was wiether you wanted to,
whether you should proceed via motion to strike or further
questions?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Yes, There was a
question as to the one-mile limitation he spoke of. I

don't know what he'’s talking about. The ansver was, no,

not in the letter, and he went on with this cne-mile tusiness.

I really don't know what he is talking about.

If the Board deems it appropriate to 7o into, I
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will go into it. If you grant the moticn to strike, I
will stop it at this point.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The Becard Lsn't gecing te give
you any advice as to how Lo proceed.

MR, STEVEN BERGER: 1 move to ztrike.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right, we will strike
all portions of the answar to the question, 2xcept chat
portion vin which the Witness indicates that there is nothing
in the ltter itself, The remainer of the anewar will he
stricken.

BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:

Q Mr. Luxenberg, vou said that you recad
¥Mr, Urian's testimony before this Zoard., Do you recall this
series of questions and aaswers? Tuls appears at pages
4986 and 87 of the transcript here.

The question was asked of Mr, Urian: “Did
you ever evidence your desire to Pennsylvania Power Ccmpany
that the Borxrough would like to serv2 a particular customer
served by PennsylvaAia Power Company at the time?"

Mr, Urian's answer was: "I believa at this
points this would definitely be hearsay. I was under the
advice of our attorney who had, in fact, statad to me that
in the past and on occasions which he pinpointed, that
Pennsylvania Power was asked, and they did not receiva the

approval of Pennsylvania Power tc serve that customnar.”
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"Question. You are talking about IMr, Luxenberaq
now?”

"Answer. Yes, I anm.,"

*pDid Mr., Luxenberg tell you which customars were
involved and what, in fact; had been conz in the way of
communication?”

The answer was: "There were mestings with
officials of Pennsylvania Power, and 1 am relating what
Mr. Luxenberg told me, Thare wers m2etings with
members of Pennsylvania Power, reprasentatives of Fennsylvanie
Power and the serving of industrial customers was requested
and discussed, and Mr. Luxenberg's words to me was, there
was an absolute nc, I do not know of the specific
customers they discussed.”

My question to ycu, Mr. Luxenberq is =-- well,

I guess there is a pending quastion.
Do you recall that testimony?
A Yes.
Q Do you know specific industrial customers
that the Borough of Ellwcod City has asked for the right
to serve, were presently being served by Penasylivania

Power Company and an express refusal was given by Pesnnsylvaaia

Power?
A Yes.
Q would you give the names of thosge customers?
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A I can name c¢ne in particular, besause is wasz
just ra=called to me by this letter here, Rvrman Znaiseering

Company.
Q Any others?
A The answer to your quastion, spacificallv, Joas

anOt one individual customer. e were ceastantly asking
could we serve industrial customers. Ve tailkad apout

e@very one of these six that are listed or page 2 of the

— e ——

letter, the Columbia Gas Ccompany, the Soloman's Cry
Cleaning, Ryman Engineering, Ellwood Citv Ice Cempany,
Wayne Lumber Company, Ceorge W. Blink Supply Cempany,

These were not giant industrial custonerz, these
were the kind of custemers that Ellwood City had the
to serve,

There wasn't any problen serving them at ail with
Vhatever lines we had, and I den't know the nunkers of whas
'ra are talking about there,

Pennsylvania Power had then and they said tne

Y
|
were keeping them, period,

That had gone on many timec. During the same period
f time we would discuss the possibility of serviag industry,

his was our goal,

o

- m—————
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Q You said that the Borough had tue rnhvsical
capability of serving thaese customzrs?
A Yes.
Q Am I to z2ssum2 I{rom your answar that you didn’'t

have the physical capability to serve the larger custoners?

A That's right, we dii not.

Q And ycu coulda'‘t sarve --

MR, SMITH: Mr. Luxenberg, how can ycu say that
Pennsylvania Power denied you perimiscicon *c serve the six
customers raferred to in the letter acreemeant gince »aragraph
2 of that agreement indicates that the ceompany wWill cunsent
to the Borough's serving those customaers?

THE WITNESS: I am sorry., six. v understanding
of his question was, prior te this agressmeoat. 'That was what
the intent of my answer was, prior to this auzsement.

BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:

Q As to industrial customers zther chan theze
customers that are reflected in the July 30, 1566 isciar, am
I correct that the Borough could not paysically servs those
customers, the larger industrial customars, withou: obtaining
some kind of additional physical properties in owdar to
serve them?

A Correct.

Q When you talk in termes of Pannsylwania Fovar

Company refusing to give you the right ¢o serve
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industrial custoners, you are taiking again in “he context
of filing a rate for $9 XV service?

A No, indeed I am aoct.

Q Tell us what you are talXking acout?
A I am talking about at cvery discuvssion wa ever aad,

the impression I always got waz that thevy had the righe
and we didn't. At that point we¢ wara not under ths “aderal
Power Commission. We ware uncder tia Fublic Utilitw
Commission.

Q Don't you have the absolute richt to serva any
customer inside the Borough?

A This is an excellent guastion and it iz alout
the third time you have askad i%, ard it is going to ke the
fourth time that I have answered it. I 3don't know.
Pennsylvania Power has served them in the Eorouch. Whather
we have the right tc go in and take ovar that cusconar, I
don't know the answer to that, I ltaow it would be one lu-lu
of a battle if we tried it.

Q You kaow that Pennsylvania “cwer Compaay couldn®t
serve within the Borough without the Borouch having civen it
the right to serve in the Borcugh?

A I imagine that's true.

Q You imagine it is true? As 3Boroush solicitor,
wouldn't you know that?

A You are going back now 506, 75 vears. [ don't know
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what the law was then or what happened then.

Q Would you take a lcck at paragraph 4 of
the contract again?

A Okay.

Q Did you ever write to the company in cenformity
with paragraph 4 of the contract asking the companv to
waive its right to conset to the service by the EBcrough of a
customer then being served by Pennsylvania Power Compuny, be 3
industrial or otherwise?

A I doubt it.

Q To your knowledge, has there been any industrial
customer, residential customer or commercial customer
inside the Borough bging served by Pennsylvania Fowax
Company which has either come to the Borough or which the
Borough has approached with regard to the questian ¢f the
supply of electric service and the customer involvad was
desirous of changing powar suppliers, but the Borough of
Ellwood City was precluded from providing servicz to that
customer because of the cperation cf the agreement?

A I don't recall of any.

Q Prior to the signing of the July 30, 1266 letter,
do you recall your negotiations with representatives of
Pennsylvania Power Company that you talked about this
morning?

A Yes,
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Q Did you ever ask for the right to sazve =z

particular cuatomer at that time and get rafuced?

A Well, we certainly asked for the r=iuhz £o serve
industry. We were r2fused, period. It was not
discussable.

Q The right to serve industrial customars that
you didn't have the physical capability %o secrve?

A That may be right, but our position vas that
if we had the right to serve them, we wculd ge cut and
get the physical capabilities tc do it, or at leust
certainly go out and find out whether we financially could
do it. This is what we had tried to do for 30 vears.

Q Did you talk to the industrial custorers?

A There wouldn't have been any preblem with
the industrial customers if we didn't have any vroblanm
with Pennsylvania Power Company.

0 Why wouldn't there have been any proiL.smn with
the industrial customers?

A If we had an agreeient with the power company
that they would have allowed us to do it, why would
there have been any problem with the industrial ~usioners?

Q Do you think the industrial custonezrsz have a desirs
to keep Pennsylvania Power Company as their power supplier?

A We don't generate power, we distribute., I&

would have still be Pennsylvania Power Companv's powar.
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Q Do you know the services performsd by

Pennsylvania Power Conpany for the industrial cusztomers
it serves at retail that it decesn’'t provide "o

industrial customers that are served by a municipaliby

at retail?
A I don't personally know them, but I imagine
there are scme. -
Q Would you believe they are pratty ¢xtensive?
A I would imagine that the Borough, il wa

had the physical facilities and were making the money ocut of

the industrial customers, that I am quita surse Pennsylvania

Power is, would dc the same thing, or break our backs trying.

Q Do you think the industrial customer would be

happy about the prospect of having a Borough council
set the rates?

MS. URBAN: Objection. I believs this ig beyond
the scope of direct.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: Overruled.

THE WITNESS: The answer to that is, I think %the
industrial customer would be more than happy “o. We
have always had lower rates than FPennsylvania Power, and
it would be a tremendous inducement for industrv to come
into a devastated area that Ellwood City is right now.
It would be, I think, an industrial customer would ba

mor ehan happy provided we had the capabilities of doing it
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far happier than they are probablv with the regulatorr
bodies.

(Pause.)

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I have nc furtiher ques:cicns,
Your Honor.

CHAIRMAN RICLT%: Are vou going to ask sone
questinns, Me. Urban? ‘

MS. URBAN: Yes, I am,

May we have a short recess?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We will givz vou five minutes.

(Receass.)

REDIRECT EXAMINATICN

BY MS, URBAN:

Q Mr. Luxenberg, can I refer vou again to tha
letter agreement that you were discussing earliar?

A Okay.

Q Is there anything outside the lettey agresment
which prevents the Borough from €ully extending inco
newly annexed areas?

A Well, as I started to say, whaen we discusced this
in negotiations, we tried to nagotiate for one in
particular listed there, the Borcuah of Ellvert, which is
a contiguous community. It is built up. It 1s akout a

thousand people. We got nowvhere with those negotiaticons.

The other part of the negotiation was could we mov:
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into the farm territory to the north. Ve nagc:lated chat

< and we didn't spell it cut in there, mutc it was cur

w

understanding with Penn Power that we would rot gc halfway
to Newcastle or three-quarters of the way to Hewcastle.

We were only going to go out literally to the €cp of the
hill, which is about a mila, That is what I wae trying to

explain befcre when I didn't undaerstand 211 the objecticns.

~N O o i

3 CHAIRMAN RICLER: The gqu2stion waa3, was thers

el anything that preveanted you from doing so?

10 THE WITNESS: Was there anything that

1 u preventad us from annexing or from serving?

i2 | CHAIRMAN RIGLER: From serving.

13 THE WITHWESS: The guestion I don'‘t think has

14 yet been decided by the Pennsylvania courts, altiough I

15 don't know that, It is a difficul: question. Taerz hava

16 i been several fights over it. Many of tham have just died

17 without going all the way up to the Supreme Covrt on it.

18 I don't know the answer. If I may, it has sinca gotten to be
19 worse because two, three years ago, whenavar it was,

20 Pennsylvania had several Constitutionel anendments, one of

21 which did away with all annexations im which ths Constitution

directed the legislature that they mirdated them witain two
years to pass a uniform annexation law.

That was, I don't know, four or five vears aco.

5 2 B R

The legislature has not done it, The Pennsylvania Surreme
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Court says since they haven't done it, vou can't anrex
anything. Sc we ars in a real kind at vt nouwenc. 3But
that's been in the last three or fcur years. ot at the
time of these negotiations.

BY MS. URBAN:

Q Mr. Luxenberg, you testified tha Ellwced City did

not have the physical capabilities to serve industriess.
Were you referring to the physical capabilitizs to serve
industries at hich voltage?

A At this 69 kV or anything of that tvoe, that
is what I was intending to mean, ves,

Q Are you aware of any request that Ellwocd City
provide service to an industrial custcmer wvhe was zeing
served at the time by Pennsylvania Power Comganv?

A Yes.

(Whereupon, the reporter read the

last question, as requested.)

MR. STEVEN BER:ER: I think that's been askad
and answered, Your lionor. I object.

MS. URBAN: VYour Henor, I think the record is
confused. I do not believe that guastion had baen aslked

and answeread.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Are you a3king if he received a

request from the industrv?

MS. URBAN: Yes, I an.
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i CEAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't belisve that guestion
< “ has been asked.

2 BY MS. URBAN:

= i Q Mr. Luxenberg, could you give us an example of
S such a request?

€ | A Of an industry that asked us to serve then?

7 Q Yes, sir.

8 . A When Penn Power was already sorving them?

9 Q Yes, sir.

10 ' A Yes, the Ellwcod Rnitting Mills would be one
11 F of them. They wanted to know if we would do it cheaper,
12 frankly. Said yes, if we have the right to do it. And
13 the capacity;tha physical capacity.

14 Q Mr. Luxenberg, where are they located? Are

15 they within or outside the Borough limits?

16 A At the time they were located within the

17 Borough limits. They have siace expanded and have moved
18 out to the H>utskirts. They ara probably in Duquesna's
12 territory now. They may be in Penn Power's. I am not sure
20 which.
21 MR. STEVEN BERGER: Could we put a timeframa
22 on that? It would be helpful for our purposes.
23 BY MS. URBAN:

24 Q Mr. Luxenberg, when was the request made?

25 A I am trying to put it before or after this
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agreement. It migiht have been bafore. I don't remember.
It's been a long time ago. That's cne that I recall
specifically.

Q Have there be2n any requests for cgervice nade
after this contract and agrsement?

A Yes. Mr. Uran has informed me that he is
presently in negotiations with one or two of the small
industries that have moved into the U.S. Steel Industrial
Park.

MS. URBAN: We have no further --
MR. REYNOLDS: Excuse me. I think that he
misinterpreted the question.

THE WITNESE: Cculd be.

MR. REYNOLDS: We will go ahead and do what she

wants, if she is going to wind it up thers. I am sorry.
MS. URBAN: We have no further questions.
RECROSS EXAMINTATION
BY MR. STEVEN BLRGER:
Q Mr. Luxenberg, if the Borough of Ellwood City
were to take on large industrial customers which arz not

being served at €69 kV, isn't it true that the existing

substation that Bllwood City receives powar f£rom Peansylvanla

Power Company would have to be enlarged in order to serve tbcﬁa

new inudstrial customers?

A I have no knowledge of that at all. It woulda't
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surprise me, but I have no knowladze cf it.

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I have no further guastions,
Your Honcr.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Thani: you, Mr. Luxenbarg.

THE WITNESS: If the Board please, I would like
to state something, if I mey.

I den't care whether it is on the record or
off the record.

MR, STEVEN BERGER: Let's go off the record.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

(Witness excused.)

MR. CEARNO: The Lepartment would like to offer
as DJ 585 for identificaticn a three-page document
entitled "Exhibits." This document coatains an index
of the pages of the Department's deposition excerpis
which are Exhibits 558 thrcugh 583.

We would 2lso like to offer that in evidence
at this time.
(Tha documents referred to
were marked DJ Exhikit 58S
for identificatien.)
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: fearing no objecticn, it will

be raceived into evidence at this time.
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1 (The documant previously

2 marked DJ Exhibis 535 for
3 | identification was racaived
4 in evidence.)

5 MR, CHARNO: 2As the partise were praviously

6 ﬂ informed, we have been contacted by Dr. Wein who is 111

- and under the care of a rhysician. As of this morning

3 h he hopes to be alble tc appear here for cross-examination
9 on Wednesday. That's tha2 latest and best estimate w2 have.
10 | CHATRMAN RIGL&R: Thanik you,

1" MR. CHARNO: We would at thie %time prcpose to

12 go forward with the offeriny of the depcsitiams.,

' CHAIRMAN RIGLZR: Right.

14 i My recollectian is that the entire list ol

15 depositions have been offered into evid;nce, and w2 are

16 now receiving objecticns from the 2Applicants commencing

- with Department Exhibit 563,

18 MR. REYNOLDS: As to Exhibit 563, Applicants

19 l would object to the marked testimony appearing at

20 pages 36 and 37 which deal with the subject of customer
21 I conversions between the Zlectric Illuminating Ceompany

22 if and Municipal Electric Light Flant of Cleveland as involving
23 ‘ an area of activity at the retail lavel which is not

24 relevant to the matters in controversy in this prosceading.

CHAIRMAN RIGLIR: Off the record.
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(Discussion off the reccrd.)

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr., Charno.

MR, CHARNO: We praviously have arcusd tha
issue of whether retail competition is relevant. We will
rely upon our past aroumants.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I bellieve the Bcaxrd also had
observed at one point, had it not, that a cesirs on the
part of CEI to acquire customers of Muni might not be
read as anticompetitive, but might be read as indicating
one of the objectives of competition, anamely to acguire
additional cuatomars? Didn’t we oLserv2 that previously?

MR, CHARNO: I believe the Board has cobserved that.
I think the competitive context in which CEI is taking
steps, rerforming actions, emploving 2 course of conduct
which is anticompetitive in effect makes thz context of
significance. Makes it possible to view the activities
such as refusal to engage in coordinated ovaratien,
considerably more meaningful than if cone dozcn't know that
there is an ongoing program and a company objective to get
10 times as many conversions to CEI as away from CEI.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But let.ma be clear on this.
The Department is not arguing in this proczeding, is it,
that it wants CEI to forego competition for zdditional
customers?

MR. CHARNO: Oh, certainly not.
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

MR. HIELMFELT: I would lika to adcdrass that
objection also, and nocte that on page 37 there is a tie-in
of that goal to the generation cutages experienced by
the municipal system and an indication that the cgoal
change from a one-to-one customer ratio to a 10-to-l1l ratio
at the time those outages became more fraguent.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: The objection will be overruled.

MR. REYNOLDS: I wculd object to the testimcny
on page 56, and I must confess, Your Honor, that the basis
for my cbjection is that essentially I really éon't
understand what the tastimony on 56 goes te, and therefore
what it could posaibly be raslevant to.

As it stands, it dcesn't seam to me to be raeslevant
to anything that's involved in this procezding. I wonder if
it is relevant to anything else. I just can’'t make heads
nor tails out of what it is here for.

If the Department has ‘some rTesponss, I am receptivs
to it. '

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr, Charmo.

MR. CHARNO: I believe that the szle=
coordination is a further amplication of Mr. Farling's
position.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

MR, CHARNO: Mr. Zittman 18 jidentified as
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the author of a document in evidence, at this tim2, but I
don't have the exhibit number.
CHAIRMAN RICLZIR: All right, the obiection
will be sustained and we will strike con page 56 evervibing
non that page down to lina 23.
MR. REYNOLDS: All right, and then the only other
thing that I have with raspect to this exhibit pertains
to the marked testinrony on the top ¢ € page 53, ond then
going over to the bottom of 60 and up at tae top of 51,
which relates to cpinion survey material, and iz, I under-
stand the prior ruling of the Board, that that meterial is
admissible for purposes of demcnstrating that the mariet
in the Cleveland area is both price~sensitive anad relizbili:yl
sensitive, but that nct for other purposes.
If that is so, I would object to the ad:issibili:y'
of this testimony for any reason other than the limitecd |
reason that the Board has already pronounced.
MR. CHARNO: I think it is clear from reviowing !

the testimony the witness goes beyond the opinicn survey

page 61, which relates to the opinion survey, I take lis

next sentence to be a statem:nt concerning the acquisition

of MELP paged on something outside the survey.

CEAIRMAN RIGLER: The testimoay will be linited in
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accordance with the understanding of Applicant's

counsel and I would have tc not2 that on page Gl, 1f the
witness' knowledge of his company policy comee from
reading newspapers, we wouldn't put any weight on that.

MR. REYNOLDS: Other tian that, Mr. Chairman,
my only other objection with respect ¢o tihis exhibit
goes to the continuing ol fectiorn on benalf of all parties

cther than the Cleveland Electric Iillumirnacing Company.

I would alsc objeact on kehalf of all Applicants --
I am sorry, I said all parties =~ I meant all Ppplicants
other than Cleveland Elactric Illuminating Company, and I
would alsc object on behalf of all Applicants to the
introduction of excerpts of Mr. Farling's deposition since
he is neither an officer, director or managing agent
and was not at the time he testified.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Those cbjectzion: will be
cverruled and subject to our rulings with raspect to
objections and motions to strike, we will receive 533
into evidence.

{(The document praviously
marked DJ 562 for icentifica-
tion, was received in evidence.

MR. REYNOLDS: DJ Exhibit 564, I would note
the continuing objection on bahalf of all the Applicants

other than the Cleveland Elesctric Illuminating Company

—— . - A —".  ————. . —
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with respect to this exhibit.
In addition, I would mak2 the objaction on
behalf of all Applicants tc the introducticn of exusarpts
of testimony from the deposition of Mr. Michael Titis
since he was neither an ocfficer, directer or managing
acent at the time he testified,
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Eot of thoss cbjections
will be overruled. We will receiva 564 into evidenca.
(The document praviously
marked DJ 564 for identifica-
tion was received iu evidence.)
MR, REYNOLDS: 565, on this 2:hibit I would
object to testimeany appearing on pages 45 throuch 47, that iz
the portion that has been designated by red-lining, on
the grounds that it has no relevance to mattars at issue
here. It relates solely to studiea cecaducted by CZI over
the course of the years with respect to the purchass of
the Cleveland Municipal Plant and alsc makes refargnce to
other studies in this area conducted by CEI. I rsally
don't know that it has any relevance to matters in isaue in

this case.
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The acquisition or
elimination of a competitor would be. That cohiection would
be overruled.

MR, REYUOLDS: That cbiection and, therefore, the
ruling would also relate tc pages 48 and 49 which also
deal with these studies, I just wanted it so the record
is clear what portions of the testinony I was addressing.
The same objection goes to 48 and 49,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All richt. Our ruling would
be the same.

MR, REYNOLDS: Then I would object, making the
continuing objection on behalf of all Applicants ocher than
CEI, with respect to Exhibit 565,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The continuing objection is
overruled and we will receive 565 into evidence at this
time,

(The document previcusly moxked
Exkibit DJI~565 for identcifi-
cation, was received in
evidence.)

MR. REYNOLDS: The next exhibit, 566, there are a
series of marked pages, 60 to 61, 83, 85, 102, 110, 111,
and 132, And the testimony that appears in these portions
of this deposition transcript relate to the practices and

activities of CEI at the retail level with respect to service




10

12

13

14

15

16

17

~

1

& B 8 B

€480

to its retail customers, specificallv discusszing what .as
been called a red card charge in certain instances, and
what has bzen called a white card charge, which is anothar
practice, and also scme discussion about meteriang boards
and the like.

The objection goes to the relevanc2 of this kind
of testimony at the retail level and discusging activities
and practices that related to CEI's retail customers in the
context cf the present proceseding and the matterz of
controversy that are involved in tha prezent proceeding,

I would cbject to the intreduction of this
material along with the other excerpis of Mr, Wyman's
deposition.

MR. CHARNO: The Department would adopt its
prior position on competition at rezail, and
restate . that it is not the Department's position that CBI
should nct be in competition.

We would further note that at pages 11l and
112 the factor of service reliability and its aid to CEr
in competing with MELP is specifically outlinad.

MR, REYNOLDS: I did not include 11l and 112
in my objecticn,

MR, CHARNO: I am sorry.

MR, REYNOLDS: It was 110 and 111. I don’ct have

112,
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MR, HJELMFELT: 112 is not part of it., I think
it is 111 and 113,

MR. CEARNO: That is correct, It is i1l and 113,

MR, HJCLMFELT: This also goes to the types of
things that CEI did in competitive areas that i+t ¢id not
do in noncompetitive areas.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right, that cbiection
will be overruled consistent with the ruling we made the
last time we argued the extent and scope to which the Board
should consider retall competition vis~a-vis the issues
in controversy in these proceedings.

MR, REYNOLDS: Let me direct the Board's
attention also‘to pagas 70 to 72, which is not digsimiler
frcm the other category but at least in my view is
a iittle separate f. .m it. It deals with the matter oZ
scolicitation of retail custcmers within the CET terxitory.

I would make an objection to that kind o

a

testimony, again to relevance grounds, although I think it
is probably scmething a little different from the prior
objection to the activities relating to the kinds of charges
and so on that we just addressed,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, it is undisouted, ien't
it, that CEI did solicit customers of the municipal

system?

MR. REYNOLDS: Whether it is or isn'¢, is a Aifferer|

question from whether it is relevant or irrelevant,

T
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CHAIRNMAN RIGLER: It is undisputed --

MR, REYNOLDS: I am not disputing that CEI soliciteq

customers.,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Right, So then we come to %he

question of wnether that solicitation would he inconsistent

with the policies underlying the antitrust laws.
I suppose that puts us back to the Becard's

previous cbsarvations, that it might be difficult to.find

anything in those solicitations that wculd be objectionable,

At that point I suppose we would have ¢to consider

the statement of the Department and the City cf Cleveland

with respect to why they indicate general policias relating

to capturing retail customers as a groun rather thran
individually, would.be important.

On that basis and with that observation we will
overrule the objectiocn.

MR. REYNCLDS: Other than that, I will make the
catinuining objection on bahalf of all Apslicants ocher
than CEI with respect to Exhibit 566,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The continuing objection is
overruled and we will receive 566 into avidencs,

(The document previcusly
marked Exhibit DJ-366 for
identificaticn, was

received in evidence.)

"
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MR, REYNOLDS: Mr. Chairman, could we break
for a second and maybe go off the record to calk about
schaduling for just a minute?
CHRAIRMAN RIGLER: Sure.
(Discuszion off the racord.)
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let'z go back on the racord

and break for lunch,

(Whereuszon, at 12:50 p.m., the h2arinc was raecassed

to reconvene at 13130 p.m., this sane day.)
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AFTERKOON SZSSION

MR, REYNOLDS: As €0 IJ 3537, I world nke the
continuing objection on behaif of «li Aspliconts chhen

than CEI.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That objection w221l Lz covezzmulec
and ve will receive 567 into evidange at thirs tita.

MR.REYNOLDf: OCn 588, I willi objert «o testinmony

on paces 14 and 15 as being revote tinz.

CHAIPMAN RIGLER: All this, this relatzs o
the circumatances undzr which CEZI was attanphing oo
ocbtain rate equalization. We hava already indicotod thas

we consider that incident %o fall into the
category and for that reason the chiecction will -

overruled.

MR. REYNOLDS: On pages 54 to €0, I will chiac:e
to that entire line of testimony ac being wemcie {n tine

and not relevant to the mattars in igssuve.

MR. CHARNO: Ws would ncts thaz this mnatior

concerning the MCLP exransion progran and possiltle
* AL

connection of various municipal systans ‘s

in by the testimony appearing in that portion winich lir.
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Reynolds objects to the purpos? and raagon behind <he
offers to interconnect that were covpled witi =aie
equalization mads by CEI at that 4ime.

We would note furthor that with ragriset ¢

matters in controversy, the matterc spacilfically vafer

to the use of dominance to pravent coerdinated coravatl

between entities within the CCCT.
It would appear that 4¢he Painaevilla, Clevt

Orrville interconnasction would conscituts coordinzcca

tions between entities within the COCT 23 delfliaed ia ¢

matters of controversy.
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MR. REYNOLDS: Insoiar as tihe tescimony rel.oco
to that, that, that geemz to me is cleorly cutsice
time period., It is all pre-i9%5;and whatrever . trscininy
micht be that .‘relates to Orrvillia and ¥Yainesville and
the City of Cleveland is not a natter that wrild have
any relevance here, even undasr the PBeoard‘z rullng as Lo good
cause with respect tc tha interconneciton Jlscuszions
betwean the City ¢f Clevaland &nd CIT,

MR.HJELMFELT: The testimcny thare dhrows haot

of the municipal light plant with the ccustructlon cf

a 75 megawatt unit, and that it was offered in tha hope

.

that the City would interconnect with MELP cn the ccnalszion
of price stabilizaticn or rate stabilization,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You said the City

G

interconnect with MELP?

MR, BJELMFELT: Excusz ma, the City would

interconnect with CEI on that basis, rether than iaczreonaeci-

ing with the other nmunicipal systenms.

And I think thnat in the contaxt of these pro-
ceedings that that is relevant,not just te the price Ziuing
for which thinas of 1962 have already cocme2 in, bu: wit,
respect to the entire context of the situation that

exists today in the CEI sarvice area, and in ths ChPCO

- e . —————- e e ——n
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area,

MR, REVHNOLDS: I would like to azi» iix

to peiant to me where in thic testiwony 5T shaus wi
said that the testimony shows. That ncy ke the a
that the City intends to try to subgstontiate whio
it wants to put on, but the tastimoay uc the exten

to the Painesville, Orrville, Cleveland ziguaticn

———— ———

that the Witness had very little receollaocticn about

that at all and doesn't at all support tha: CII

to that kind of a proposal in crder to Izrestail ony

possible activity in another area.

If ha's indicating that that is wnat

I would like him to point to exactly wicre it i3

that.

MR. RJEILMPELT: That is certainly one ol «ie

I am going to be arguing.,

In that respect I would lechk at pnoe 3
the question was, Did CEI raiteratc that pzojoss
the hope that the City would not constiruct thar iaton-

connection. The answer was made, we made Lhis pro.osal

gocd faith, It was obviocusly our hope that cul

would be accepted and this unzconanic phanton cou

dropped.
On page 60 #i:¢ questicn was asikzd:

this offer that jov say weas made in geold faith

4
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that the City would accept ar interconnact with

CEI in terms that would requirs the City to lacr:nas L.3
rates to the level of CEI's races, wac it #lso ktio acne
that in accepting CEX's offer, the City woull duop l.s
to make a $12 million addition to its pla.t?
The answer is, yes,

e
88Q SXLGLS

I might also note that the pro

- - - -

Lh ]

testimony of Mr, Caruso states, "I bslieve .hat an

interconnection by the City with other parties would

have been economic at any point in time." JAnd hove woonave

a person who was at one time chalrman and president cf
CEI stating that it was CEI's positien that such an

Py

interconnection would not b2 econonically fcasid

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr, Hjelmfelt, are we % l.inyg
about two separate proposals in this testimony?

Directirg your attantien to page 33, lina °,
where there is discussion of the ceonstruction of
Orrville. 1Is that a separate propesal?
MR, HIELMFELT: As I understand tie proposal
at that time, the City had two plans ia mind, Cas war to
interconnect with the Cities of Orrville and Faiiesville
and at the same time it was also planning ils 7I =
AnA that those wera two g2narate

generation expansion

plans that the City had under con: ideration zt that tive.

- - <t . A & — e B . e+ U N s
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. I¢ I cverriale tie
Applicants' objection, generzliy,with raspect o ratas
5S4 through 60, why sheouldn't I sustain 1L wiech raspgast ze
thatportion of the testimony Dbeginning on 1102 5, pa v 3
continuing down through the bottom of the po =?

MR, HIJELMFELT: »qgain, you wave starting at
line?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 8ix, on paca 53,

MR, HJELMFELT: Well, I think =hat wvith rasozoc
to lines six through nine, on gage L5, tha: 4hev 2o
certainly relevant, Tha rest of it meraly laiiecates thac
“he doesn't have a great d2al of recclleciion abunz &

situation, But I think when we cone Lach on nase 33, vire

he's talking about the proposed interconnection acain, =adl

indication that their proposal to irtersonne st <leh 42
City was made in part at leaszt in the lhopes zhat t©he Cliv

A

would interconnect with CEI and not with Orrvilis =4
Painesville, I think that lines six through nine en pige

-

$5 are relevant,

e . ——— | —— ——————— —

— - ———— . ——— — ——— " A S — A e .
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CHAIRMAN RIGLEKR: All =zight, I am goinc

rule the objecticn.

MR. REYNCLDS: T am gorxry, ovarmmled in

antirety?

CHAIRMAN RIGLIER: Yes.

MR, REYNGLDS: I will mzke cha contcinuing

obiection on behalf of 21l Appliconts otnes chax

respect to Exhibit 568. And alsc I will acke ¢l

on behalf of all Applicants to tha introductlien

of Exhibit 568 since Mr. Lindseth was neithar an
director or managing agent at the time he was da

MR, CHARNO: Ve wonld ncte =hut vhila

-y

vy i~
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was no longer eitherxr president or chairman of tha hs.ouC

of

at the time/his deposizion, the basis for tha nas
agant rule is %o avoid a company being prejulize

testimony of a disgruatled former employec e 4

associated with the company.

"T..N.-f.r. :

d by tha

-

We think that ie hazdly relsvant in Tho conis

of a gentleman who gpent his entire caraer with

company and rose ¢o tha highest: office of tha cozeay arl

retired and was still in amiadbla relarvions wviih

company .

i L
e

CHEAIRMAN RIGLER: Zoth cbjecticnc will Le

overruled, and we will recezive 568 inte evidence at

tire.
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! (The docuaant nroviously
< marized DJ 56€ for idsatifica~ |
3 tion was racelved in ace.)|
4 MR, REYHOLDS: On Exhibit 537, T vill :
B object to 27 to 30, 94 to 95, and then 24 Co 27, 1.0 ©o i
é 112, and 115 to 116 on the basis that I have otated enrliox :
7 with regard to matters that pertained to aciiviey sololy at f
8 the retail level regarding raetall custeomars o8 vhe Coo E
2 of Cleveland Blectric 1llunuuiatiing Company in coovatlcicn i |
10 in that context. l
1 MR. CHARNC: We wculd rely on our puioxX J00Encs ;
12 and note that in addition we have -~ thig witnes: Lo vla f
13 manager of the commarcial sazles depertment. Tha sfacemdit
14 that it was desirable to hive rate equalizaticn i tih. con- f
i5 text of the competition botween CEI and I!TILP. |

16 CHAIRMAN RICLERt ALl right. W have Lalleatad

17 that we are not intereated as much ae a swvizeh of o :
18 particular retail customer as we ave in che nouwry of ;
19 the competition. é
20 Also there begins to be an elemunt c? vozozition 5
21 because Mr, Greenslade has already indicaced :hot CIT {

competad on the hasis of rates and sgerviesz cr rellnbhiliny

point eventually vales.

2

23 with MELP. The need for additicnal rainfouezpant of thal
)

23 As a result, we are going to sustiia Llo
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objection to pagss 27 through 30. However, we will
cverrule it on pages 94, 95, 9€, and 97.

The malsrl:: on page 110 through 112

is either irrelevant to tha issues in contrecvrer:zy cx ¢ such

marginal relevance that tharxe iz no nead to hava id.

-

We will sustain the oljection to mages 110 <huoueh

112,
~ We will overrule tha cobjectiun with xasjelt ©o
pages 115 and 116.
MR, REYNOLD3: All right.
Now, there is also attached to thig exiihit
additicnal pages of confidential testimoay.

0 oitg cnmdg e
3 AT ARTILYTTY
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I am going to cobiact to that
because it dcee go directly ©o a specifie iaseznce of
retaill competition regarding a speacific sustoman wiich 7

think dces fall into that area that the Chaiziman nrs

indicated the Board is not intcerested in, and iz 1 vi-w ol ¢

issuves in controversy, rightfully co.

In the event that the Bcard overrules itha
cbjection, I guess we do need to ccme to cow: datarailiociecn
as to how we are geing to treat the confidential exozroies,
but it may wall bes that this isn't the time, bazansga I
think this is all objecticnable and cannot ke adnitied into

evid snes.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I am not sure from ithe extroets

e — e _.......l

e —————————n .
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in front of me that I fully appz-.iata your pains, -,

Reynolds.

The load, the customar load haore io

..
(W)

municipality of Justice Cantar; is that cozrect?
MR, REYHOIDS: No, it is a compler wiizh in ==

of buildings which warc buainess officee that wore labaied

bt

Justice Center. I msan that'a the nei2 of <he ¢:n
of offices or, I think therec were storas and oflizzc

There nmay well have beucn apartient bu.ldircs,
is that right?

It included the courthouse ard ths jail, too.

MR. BIJCLMFELT: Might acccunt for its nama.

MR, REYNOLDS: But it was a couplaz of Suilliugs
that were treated -- that wers initially rcatad az o
single unit, and then later as tuo diffarant caz-.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wa ars going <o ovirruloe Las
objection at least on paga 18, beczuse of tho guistinn 2 O
answers frem lines 19 to 25, in which it is indlcatsd oot
here was the specific objective of the compuny Lo aswize
a customer for the purpose of keeping it awiy Jrzna a
municipal systenm, although I must zay that I doun'c Iimcw
what weight we can attach to it sinca the wiitnos: indlzases

he's heard it from soma unspecifiad source.

— e emm————. 1
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No, on further reflection I don't szae .Low
we could give any weight to that znswer. Vo will -usio
the objection to all three pages. Those arz payas 17,
51 and 52 of the cniidential excexpt

MR, "UJELHMFELT: .Izcuse ne, 4did you ruling
go to the entire confidential extr:ct?

CHAIFMAN RIGLER: Yes, aclthough it saous

Vi
fe
Q

me I didn't hear you on that. Did you have & co vt you
wanted to make?

MR. HJELMF3LT: Well, I have -~ thars arn
documents that will alsc tie inte the portion o0
18,

On page 52 it, I thinik, directly sioi/s that C21I

was considering the effect of an intertie on concatiel g,

In this case it happens to bz in the context of a siexi Tia

competition for a specific customer. Dut I tair's w.z-

are dealing with not here is an arqument ovar </ :h

W

not competition for a particular customer muv hare Las.
a situation inconsistent 3¢ much, as showinag thatdol
was aware of the roliagiliay situation and ook it inu:
acount in compotfng.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: [low many timss
we have to have that? !Mr, Greenslade has, I den': want €O
say "conceded that point,” but agread with that puoing,

and there are numerous citativ.. ia the reacoyd, not oaly

from the City's witnesces, but from,

T —
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anything as directly in the record ralating Lo :he diffarsnc:

between a 69 kv and the 11 kv coaing from CRI,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right, I sez your sciat on
that,

We will reconsider our ruling om nags 32,

MR. CHARNO: Mr, Chaimman, previously I dic rned
address myself to vour ruling on pagas 110 und 117, 110
through 112 of this deposition,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wait a minute. Zoforse ve g badl
to that, or does this relate to the discussicn or page 327

MR. CHARNO: Not directly, acw.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: think wa are gecing ¢o clizace
our mind on page 52, Mr. Raynolds, because I agree wi:zh
Mr, Hjelmfelt that we dc not have tha direct tie be ohs
possibility of a 69 kv interconnection, certainly nectc
presented to us in a fashion with as direct 4 Zocos o
this particular paragraph, so we avs geing to adnit paga
52.

Now, that presents a procblem of hew to heodle it;
gince it's been dezignated confidential,

MR. REYNOLDS: But that pertion is clearly rot
the portion that was necessary to the confidencial Creavrent,

So, given the ruling of the Board, I still :hink we aveided
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14
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the problen of what we might come up with a: a lat:

<

CHAIRMAN RIGLZR: Shall we wa.vae confidenc’

with respect to page 527

MR. REYNOLDS:With respect to page 52

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All risht.

Now, you wantad tec address piga

i

£ we have testimony that dces co to a confidert

. — - - ——  —

- i ——e-
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MR. CHARNO: Yes, sir. Those =~ {hat
series, pardon mea, of questions and answarz cce3 oo a
prarsently in evidence, DJ Exhibit 2352,

352 contains a number of position stotament
concerning interconnesticn, the city's capalilisy, its
loss of customers, its reliability spacifically under
interconnection and othervise.

The document was allowcd into cvidanca, +ic

relevance of those statements bainy evidencz ¢ &hs is-ve

in controversy in the proceadinc.

We think it significant thot at 112 it i3

indicated that this documant is uiilizad by rasrzzentas:

of CEI to inform the public of thssz different fozters

and that this was a sheet used in ccupatitioc:n.

These are not privately-held azinions of +he

company, intermal to the company, but ares oncd oook
are disseminated freely in a competitive cconters:.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Is there a rasponsal
MR. REYNOLDS: Pardon me?
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I3 th2are a rescoazat

MR, REYNOLDS: DlNo, I am satisiizad wizh tia

Board's ruling. I don't sce == I n2aa I cerc bock agad
to where the basis for the objectileon in %=he Iirz: nloce
everything Mr. Charno cays, I =till don't 322 =hat thas

=ies a basis to ge into this whole arca in thiz orocac

-
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I fail to see the relevancy at 2all., I den's
know what order of a resuonza =-

CHAIRMAN RIGLER. I don’t gz what Chiz adde

to your document, Mr. Chaimno. We are going 4o sliiars cc our
rvling.

MR. CHARNO: I am sorry, I dida’t hear the lzsh
part.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: W2 arxe going to achors Lo our
ruling.

Is that it for 5€5?

MR. REYNOLDS: I am sorry. Ths conitinuing
objection on behalf of evervbody other thaan Cloveland
Electric Illuminating Company, and cn b2half of all =hz
Aprlicants including Cleveland Electric Illuwilnasing
Company, an objection to the admicsibility of any
excerpts of Mr. Gould's cdepcsition cn the grounds s g
neither an officer, director or managiag acni ¢of «ha
company .

MR. CHARNO: lMr. CGould was th2 manager of %, 2
sales department and the statements made ara within bis -rea

N b W] ~

£ competence, for exampla, that a tie b2tiecen (LT wni
CEI would reduce the nuwrber of coaversicas Lo C2l. That
it was desirable to have a rats equzlizatcion Lot 2an che

two in order tc redace ccnversicns avay from CII. I

O
A

think these are clearly within tha arzs of ccmpsience

-
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the manager of a sales department since th27 raler

-

directly to the fact thers is bhearing upon zzles.

CHAIRMAN RIGLIR: The objzctions ume ovezruled

we will receive 599 into evidsnce sublzet o tha uling

2 to the portions which ware stiuck.

= - R Wy o -
{The dogwmant nraviouclvy

CHAIRMAR RIGLER: 570,

MR. REYNOILDS: As ©o S7C, I will) axkz zhe
continuing objection on kehalf of 2ll Applicancs ciuler
than Duguesne Light Compeany, aad as to all .p2ilgonts

including Duquesne Licht Company I will chiasct 20 thiz

Dampler's deposition cn the grouzd h2 -ras nsithzs on
officer, diractor or nmanaging zgant of zke conman? sk
he testified.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Both ebjoctions awy svirs
and we will receiva 570 into evidencz at tiis %irs,

(The docunient rraviouvsiy

marked DI 579 foxr idanid

e -

tion was recaived ian evi

MR. REMMOLDS: Mr. Chairman, as to Draiwnit
the Board had indicated that it might entortaia in 22

exceptional case a regues: for an offar of prooi.

13~

oy

—
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! I would like to sugg2st that the marked perilens o¥f Lz,

g D'Amico's deposition dc present such an 2ucop:icaal cose

E and would like ¢to ask that as to this ns=wczinl, <ha

4 k Department of Justice be reguired to civz 2nplic-ats ca

3 offer of proof.

5 CEAIRMAN RIGLER: What i3 tho rglevanaa of
7 this particular testimony, Mr. Charno?

8 MR. CHARNO: The Dapartmant wounld advonie

9 this testimony to show on2 of the penciites colzilnacad

i0 operation and development which flows from CIZCO wentzwahi
il and seems directly related to licansing of ths unlzn under
12 consideration here, that is thac there are bun2fita

i3 procurement of nuclear fusl.

i4 MR, SMITH: 1Isn't that a comparativs coaccle,

15 though, compared to what?

4 o~

!
IR ———.
\

16 MR. CHARNO: Compared to, for gumumlsc. purciaain

17 fuel for a single unit.

is N MR. SMITH: By whom?

]
3

19 MR, CHARNO: Ey a hypothstical municizal
20 attenpting to establish nuclear generatica, astulilsk
21 itself in nuclear generation.

MR, SMITH: Doces that hypothetical =zlzt2 to
this case?

MR, CHIARIIO: I think, in fact I kuow wae ars

g ¥ 8 B

———
C—

with an argument that the banafitas of meulbserzhip Lo CAFrl
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ars

1 are really immaterial in terms of cocordiaztesd onzvaticn,

- developmant. And we feel that this is one oF She bonciisg
3 that is cefinitely not immaterial. i
4 CEAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Roynolids, <o T resall your

. . -
d% .

5 inquiring with Dr. Hughes as %o tha fozsibilley of -
6 group of municipals combinine to build a Lianll sc2la
7 nuclear plant?

end 15 8

12
13

i4

&5 & B R
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MR. REYHOLDS:

cross—axawinat.on went o the pozsl

municipals combin

nuclear plant,

Dr. Hughes wi.h wegard to a nuabar of musicinali i .:

SRS e —— e

i don't think ©tn

combining togethar in a ceovdinaced arson:

CHAIRMAN RIGLER

DR. Hughes or Mr. Mozer the type of slont wii
built? Wasn't there some discuzsion 18 2o waiLzoar rhe-
build a coal plant or at wha

nuclear plant would become a “2asibhic

2 group of municipals?

Tws ¥ e .~ =
s Didn't you e:n

MR, REYNOLDS: There waz d-

comparisons between participation in

plants versus building a small-scale

CIIAIRMAN RIGILZEN: nad

basaed on fuel costs with M.

MR, REYNCLDS:

That is much diiforznt =l

£ epprosi

may well be thet wa oo

e i s o e ————— .

ing together to build a2 snmall ozl

- v o v———

[}

_;r—';" \..1 £ l: ‘ - ol
splecre wiich alither
whinn ni &

2 & eavid
macs siza yoarngs a
alternativae tc auwpply

type of testimony we have lerz, That ig ri

fuel costs =-

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Dcasn't this te

| the quastion of fuel costs where you are

volumes and that's a benefit that vou can get v

happen to be engaged in o

crdinacion

scussicn wilth Tegaix
large~ccale nulier
ccal plant,
& series ¢of theorszhni
CLEDY
Tu Ga “—:“..\:'..r.'. da
3T A0 20
estimeny ¢o 2o
purchasiag o lurx
e TN g
coorcinaized davelapm

}testimony that Mr, Kampmeier addraessed nimsel? o 307 :

—— e — o
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and operation?
MR, PEYNOLDS: I qguass Ghsg preblam I aVving

is that I look at the testimony. 73 =alis #hou
purchasing nuclear fuel from suppliescs, ac bzing coas -
all large utilities without regerd to whather thers is
cocrdination involved,
rtainly, in terms of ths caze that the

Pepartment has put cn, a2nd the Souff haz nut on end waern
1 anticipate from the City, although Mr. lijalnialt 2aa
correct me if I am wrong, I have net heasd ve: thiw e
are going to get into the zrea of the ahiliuy

to ceal with suppliers in order to chiais auclzar Dol

L34

a lcier cost or a greater ccs

ir
~

if they go in 2 group sz
if they go singly, which would seem to be thz other huls
of this testimony, if we are really voing to cpan the
ir this area,

There has been discussicn on criIss—er=irlizeio

the expert witnesses, regarding fuel ccsts, bt I “on'te

think it's been anything that relates to the 20iil:¢ 4o oheain

fuel from suppliers or the arraagementes :hak
with suppliers in obtaining that fua2l,

I don't really == I guses I am at a loss boe 323

where this testimony fits into anything that iias L2en invelvad

in, one, the allegations or, two, in the procf that is Leoing

presented to the Roerd teo this daoce.

~
]

.

"
P
(

i

d

.. -
‘
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! And certainliy, in terme oI what I havas Lgss
2 ! to believe the City of Cleveland intencs ©o
S ! prasent as its case, I don't s2e how it's at ail
4 I} that, That is why I an really asking for zn cfifar of preod
5Q because I do :think it's -=- it may well fall within tle

|

exception to some of the other rulings taai =h: Doard hzs

7 | made on offers of proof.

that it feels is relevant sbout thir particular iinz o
10 |} questions and anawers,
ii CHAIRMAN RICLER: &s I rexsad the zesctiwmcay,
i2 | Mr, Charno, I don’t see any rsferenc: to any possibiz

i3

.! I haven't yet heerd frow :he LDaparinza®t whet ig
L advantage the CAPCO gqroup can obiain through Alzaaz

i4 || purchase of the nuclear fuel that would te deniasd sibor pur-
15 || chasers.

16 ' MR, CHARNO: I think if we go =-

i7 CHAIRMAN RICLER: The closest vou ccm is on nac
18 20 in the question you pose on line 18. ind <he zauvor
Isﬂdappa:ently a8 CAPCO committee decided that :heie misut he
20 || an economic advantage in purchasing €uel ia a parsiovlar

L

|
21r mannery. That may not go quite far eaouah, so I fhinl mor/be

lwe will require require an offsr of proc® ca chlic,

S

MR, CHARNO: We would acte with rosp<ct Lo nacs

- -

20, that we are talking in terms of Zive units as copossi

& 8 R

to cne. I will grant that ary utllity thet is large escugh

%
- b o

- i
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to have five nuclear units in opewration at cne time 13
going to benefit svbstantially less Zrom cacrdinatos

development than a utility that is putiing

w
i

cutset.

CHAIRMAN RICLER: Yas, but your owan

witness continues to say thet all biag utilitics cuxaiiuse

10}

133

this way, and he doesn’t malie referenfe Lo whather
building one plant ur five.

Look at the tsstimony on page 21,

MR, CHARNO: I don't have the e:xhihic nunbers

this point, but the reports to which tie witneoss i

referring, I think, can bz viewed, or when wviewzd in tle

context of this document, will bring out the Zfact tha:z

he is not talking about a gingle small svstzm, h2 iz

about substantial purchases of nucleasr fuels. such a=

made by CAPCO or in compar=ble quantities, Ag2iu, ot ne.-

21 henotes that we are talking in texrms of 12 =nd /2
million pounds of uranium.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That was for the puroi:ace

contemplated by the CAPCO ¢roup?

MR. CHARNO: That is correct, I am Ziying =<

(]

indicated that that is not a small purchassa,
The Department very sinply would cffsr this
docuemnt to demonstrate thét cne of the baneflls =0

cocordinated operation and development which flows from

(R

zhe
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CAPCO membership to the mauwbers of CilCU lics in ohc

curement of nuclear fuel for CAPCO-run uuiss,

CHAXRMAN RIGLER: You have heard b ofiay
MR. REYNOLDS: Wall; X guass if cthaocszs &1l i

introduced to show, I will cbiack jnst bzgzuswz I dop's

that it is relevant to anything that we avz caliia~

It seems to me that alli he said io zlia:z oovb
L who i8 going to build a nuclear plant, cns ¢f w2 ks
they ar- going to enjoy is the precurerent of nuzloar Jus

I can®t dispute that if that is all r2 i3 i

to show with it,

It seens to a2 that is all he 3238 h2's interdic

show,

1 don't se2 how it is rzlevaat oy wnat iz i

to prove. It ssem3 to m2 you cffar svidcace tlac

tries to prove something that furtihers vour cacz.

5 A
- -
-:::- E

P et e
- -
a2 .-
S iosn wie

I would say it is %otally irrzlovane in zhot

respect,

MR. CHARI’0:t I will) 3tand on my oficx o3
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MR, REYNOLDS: X can't dicpute ssmabedy vho 13

going to build a nuclear giant is goiny 20 Bbenmefic LI ]

gets nuclear el from a suppllor.

the racvord, as requested.)
{(Board conference.)
(Whereupon, the raporter ravead ifrom

the record, as regquested.)

MR, CBARNO: If I miche axpand that clishtly,

coordinated development.
This goes to prove thac thot i3 cne of €h
benefits of CAPCO membership Flowing fzem CAICO

coordinated developnant,

Ve ars not saying that these lavga agals Iu

purchases would be impossible tc szovwe andar any” oLL

circumstances.

MR. REYNOLDS: I don't thiak it pzovaes thul

the offer. We don't have any cempariscn oz tc wht would

the ability, what the costs would be ts buy “his fusl

other sources rather than ths supplier.

I don't see how youa caa reach that coraius

to this particular testimoav.

)

S asrss il
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CHAIRMAI! RIGLER: That it an oljeciicn 22 &0
what weight, if an; we should give €0 tha evideanc
being presentad.

MR. REYNOLLS: It went zo the Zace trat if

this document is being oflered to provs xlxt uls DLOo2LULERL

.. e e

says aow it wants to prove with ii; it Adcag not weas tha

offer.

-

I don't evan think it rises %o ths liszval of
being entitlad to aay weight, but obvicusly il2 Boaxd Las
the last word on that.

(Board conierencc.)
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MR. CHARNO: At page 21, I beileve tle conzarison

that was mentionad is mads ae to half & dollar a

12-1/2 million pounds.

CHAIRMAR RIGLER: That ir.Uecatez 4 .a% purchozers

of up to 12-1/2 million pounds might expast to £iad gorna

cost savings. My problem with page 21 aand any cicht 2 i

is thiet the compariscns tc otier utilicies dom'v Zodicaca

13

that the savings are not available to cthar nuclaas plont
operators whether thev are sgingle utiliitcy systens ox
whether they are building a singi~< plant,

MR, CHARNO: I thinX it do2z indigatz that

the savingc are available in that magnitude =I.pvrrhasa,

and that magnitude of purchasz i3 cleazly Limmescitlic fom a

single plant operator, for example.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, as ¢ wacthar it i-

admissible, I thinlk the Board is going %o cverrula tha

objection, leaving vou with your arguient as o ¢hs Pk -
if£ any, ich should be accorded it.
MR, REMNOLDS: All right, I will mazs i

continuing obiection with regard to the Deparimsn® of
Exhibit 571, on behalf of all Avplizaants other ¢han
Duquesne Light Company, and also witk racvaci 2o all
Applicants I would cbject to tha eicerpts fxcu che
deposition of Mr. D'Amico being intreduced ha2zaus: 2 wls

neither an officer, director ncr managing aguat ol the

Teve . 53
T L L

PP SIp—————
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company at the time.

MR, CEARNO: e would argue that ha w3 a managin

agant testifying within his fielé of cwupsyuicse,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: With raspesct &0 c¢he ccutinu'any
objection, would you arguz that this twestimory is haicy
presented as a -~ in his capacity as a menier oI a CIICO
committee?

MR. CE3ARNO: Cerxtainiv, =iz, yes.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: He is testifying wililh rospest
to a CAPCO interim report on paga 207

MR. CHARNO: VYes, h2 is.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 3o0oth chiections wili Lo
overruled. We will raeceive 571 inte evidenc:o.

(The docwrment piaviouul
egd DJ S57)1 for idantilica~
tion was raczived i eviisngs.)

-

B -

s~ 2o it A
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MR. REYNOLDS: On Exhibhit 572. I would Qb
to the marked tastimony appearing on pages 102
en the grounds I don't sea what rzlewvince that guastion
and answer has to anything that is invoived in thics
preceeding.

MR, CHARNO: Th2 Leparixant on LIS woull noxa
sinply that the guestion of intagraticn 2s opzcgad tc
coordination as different methods of achieving <hz 2ane
economies is the subject of supert testimony Ly koth of
the Cepartment's witneeses, and I believe also by Mr, Face,

if not in this proceeding, in anotihexr cnc.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The obijection is zustazinod and

we will strike that testimony.

MR. REYNOLDS: Alzo I would cobiect to Zhe
testimony appearing on pages 130 to 132, This dsals
with the OVEC arrangement. I think that, one, it is zzinota
in time, certainly as to the nature of th2 arrancemsnct
and how it was set up. I think that it'z got nothing
to do with this proceeding or with the macters in contxo-
versy involved in this proceeding.

MR. CHARNO: The OVEC contract provides thatl
its spoasors, according to this testimony, maike Cheir

systens available for transmitting power from the spoacors
~.

\~

to OVEC and vice versa.

This to us seems to fit within any dafinition

SURP———
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of wheeling wa have heard, and we keliaove it iz in direct
contravention of Chio Zdigon's assertion in ifs
interrogatory answers that it de2sn't vhecl, maver whieled,
and won't wheel, will anter only buy-32ll agrasmanitg.
We believe this doazn’i even fall wichin thot.
CHAIRMAN RICGLER: To whem does Ohio Zdiicon

transmit power pursuant to tha CVIC pouz

L4 ]
¥
ul
"
0]
W
i
§
T4

)

MR, CHARNO: 1Its obligaticn is hoth to and
from -- the fijures ara ~- th2 exact auwgunt cof powar theat's
been transmitted came in throcugh the supplomenial answers
to interrogatorias.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That wasn't my quasiion. Ny
question was to whom doeg Ohio Edizon tramasxdi pousye
purstant to the OVEC agraement?

MR. CHARNO: I would have %o =gfer Lo that

axhibit to determine the parties betwzen wiich ii whacl

u‘

MR, HJELMFELT: I would nete on paga LI2 2
irdication that they agresad to transmit OVEC power Ioo
Tolado Ediscn.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Does any of thiz OVEC power
flow through the systen of an entity which ic aot & vonber
of OVEC prior to its delivery to one of the pzrticipaats
in the OVEC agreemant?

MR. HJELMF2LT: I have absolutely nc knowladge

of that.
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MR. REVHOLDS: Mo, it does nct.

CHAIRMAN RIGLIER: Ic a traansmission charygs
made by Ohioc Edison for transmitting OVEC wpovaer over
its system toc the systam o Tolado Edizen?

MR, REVNOLDS: I have nc reluctanc2 at all to
provide an answer to vou. I am not at this tirs able to
state it. I will have to go back and review the arrange-
ment. The power that is trancmitted in the example that
you were talking -about would be, er in tha: tysz of
example, would be,; for instance, Tolcdo Rdiscn powoex thal
was transmitted tc Tolade Edizon.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I undersgtend that., Whan yeu
ship Toledo Ediscn Pcwar, you mean powss
represerting Toledo Edison's production :zhars oxr gunaration
share --

MR. REYNOL"S: Alloceted share out of Lhe OVEC
plian.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Right, which in tura wowld bLs
surplus power over and above the nceds of tihe primary OVAC

customer which had first czll on that pocuer.

i
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MR. REYNOLDS: ight. Yecur gnes:len was, (I 42
get Toledn Edison's power o Tcledo Eéicon, it had Lo oo
over linesof another utili:zy that was locetad “a th. Laizs-
vening area, whether there was a ==~

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Transmissica chacga.

MR, REYNOLDS: Tranemission chaxgs Yorr =hatl.

I will have to doublecheck *thaz scrmevwhero,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: In fact thers dezen’l havae Lo Do
actual transmission of thaspewsr, it can ba Jisplacoaunt
power taken at one end of the Ohio Zdison sysizn and waraly
replaced by OVEC and rated power at ghe other ead, I wild
assume.,

MR. REYNOLDS: It is not a third pacty vheellns

situation, is all I am saying.

MR, CHARNO; We woutld sav it covid very Jeiinliitely

»» & third party wheeling situaticn. For exaurlc, wilti
respect to power generatad by Tolsdo EBdlson cromoulii=d
over OChio Edison to OVEC, power flows both ways nnlay Shis
agreement.

Sc it isn't necessarily pgwar belonging to Tol=de

for Toledo Ediscn.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: In the Dspartmouni’sz dofinition
wheeling is an elament of cost ascociagted wiin the

transmission service incluvdad in the delfiniticn?

———— - ———— —————— <
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In other wordé  as Department l:as deilnad
wheeling, is the carrying entity cenpensated Loy vroviding
its transmission services?

MR. CHARNO: Certainly, in come mopner =% is.

Thers are different ways that have been adcpied for arciving

at the amount of compensztlon.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Not, CVEC wee eraated
at what time? In the 1950s7?

MR, CHARNC: Yes, it waz,

MR, ZAHLER: '52,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But the CVEC eneration ie still
being utilized today?

MR. CHARNO: That is corrcocceh.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, I would say tas
significance of this tastimony would rslate ©o whezling
policies, and I don't chinx that Counsel is prepirsd
to satisfy all the Board's questions con :hat riohbt rwwr,
we are going to defer ruling with respact.tc thess nzu=6,;
until we get scme better indication of the t/po of whazling
that is involved.

We would not be interested in thz fcouration of
OVEC as such, although I understand scme exp:3rt witnouses
held it out as an example of a way a cocrdinated cysina
can work.

Next. Refres: my reecllestion, Mz, Feynolds.

———— . s B, < S S I 4 S A ————————————
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You inquired into the OVEC Operation jn some detail
with Mr, Kampmeier. 4ad he dsscribed OVEC in letail
in his diract, or did you initiate the CVEC line of
questioning on your crcss?

MR. REYNOLDS: He referred to it, Dr. Wein

has gone into it in some datail,
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CHAIRMAN RISLFR: I am aware of that. I am
talking about Mr. Xampmziez.

MR. REYNOLD3: And I cross-examined him and at the
time there was an objection raised and I pointed out to
the Board that the questions went in part to what Mr.
Rampmeier had testified on direct and in part to the
matters that Dr. Wein had testified to on his diract.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

MR. REYNOLD3: For that reason we pursued the
OVEC matter to some extent with HMr., Kampmeier.

CHATRMAN RIGLIER: All right.

Wexre there cther objections to 5727

MR, REYNOLDS: All right, just =-- yes, sir,
page 135, I would object on tha grounds of relevanca to
the material that is marked on that page that relates to
proposed acquisition by American Electric Power of
Columbis and Scuthern Ohio Electric System.

MR. CHARNO: I am going to argue that the
issue of susceptibility to acquisition absent the rresence
of economies of scale, specifically as it relates to CAPCO
here, is highly relevant to this proceecding.

We are arguing the City of Cleveland is similarly
subject to acquisition absent those economies of scale and
CEI is arguing that that's not the case.

You would think that a situction where much
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larger companies are feeling that same bite, that it is
not an unacceptable inference that a very small system should
feel that bite.

MR. HJELMFELT: I would also note that
Applicants have raised the argument that they engaged in
coordination and taken advantage of nuclszar power because
of the urging and importunings of the governnent.

Here is an indication that they hid sone other
motivation for coordinating.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The cujection ig ovaerrulad.

MR, REYNOLDS: I would also object tc the testimonv

on pages 164 and 165. I am tempted to ask for an offer of
proof, but I will merely note an chjection as to relevance.
I don't know why that's red-marked or what it has
to do with anything.
MR. CHARNO: We have no objection to strikiag it
and we will withdraw it.
CHAIRH2Y RIGLER: All right, ws will strike
the testimony .a 164 and 165,
MR. REYNOLDS: I would, other than thatz, make
the continuing objection on behalf of all Applicants
other than the Ohio Edison Company with respect to DJ 372.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. That objection
will be overruled and at the proper time wa indicate our

intent to receive into evidence all of 572 except

e S . — — e S —— O O ——— o 3 . g
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tha portions which we just struck, deferring, howave.,
our ruling with respect tc the 130 to 132 pages until we
have more information on the OVEC situation.

So once that is clearad up, the remainder cf the
exhibit will come in, anéd we will decicde at that time
about those pages.

573.

MR, REYNOLDS: On 573 I would object to tha
testimony that is marled on pages 118 to 121 which d=2als
with the Akron parties' agreement and is remoze in time ==

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Again it goes through this
year. Bow can it be remote in time if it was cstill in
effect in 19757

MR. REYNOLDS: Well, if vou --

(Pause.)

CEAIRMAN RIGLER: What is the remainder of che
objection?

MR. REYNOLDS: The objecticn is that I eam at a2
loss to see what the whole discussion is baing introduzed
into this proceeding for.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Certainly it indicates there
is competition within individual company service areas
for large industrial customers, doesn't it?

Well, based on eithar cround as stated, tha

objection is overruled.

PR



en

.9

ar4

i0

1

i3

&)

i5

16

17

8

B B B R

6520
MR. REYNOLLIS: 121 to 123 is again
testimony relating to the GVEC situation. I would make

the same objection on that that I did bhelora,

——
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right, I can see we are
going to have to defer ruling on that until we have mors
information.

I notice that one of the quasticns szems %o
pertain to wheeling. The question ig red=-lined,

"Do you wheel power uander the OVEC arrangements?®
And then there is no answer,

MR. REYNOLDS: That must have been a
convenient place to cut off the excerpt. "Carefully
selected excerpts.”®

MR, BJELMFELT: You are reforring to the
questicn at the bottom cf page 121?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes.

MR, HJELMFELT: The answer that was given is
red=-lined on the top of page 122, so it is not & matter
of editing.

MR. CEARNO: It is a matter of a missing nage,

MR. HJELMFELT: It is a matter of an
unresponsive witness.

MR, REYNCLDS: It is a matter cof a poorly
put together document.

MR. CHARNO: The answer appearing in our copy
of 122 is: "I would say that all cf the OVEC spcnsors
have jointly agreed to transmit surplus pewer from

capacity, which thay have participaticn in,

!

ROR—
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down on the OVEC project,

CHAT AN RIGLER: My problem is the pages were
out of order. I see that,

MR. REYNOLDS: I gather 123 is missing out of
this?

Well, I take it if the Board is going to defer
the OPEC matter, then I don't have any thing else with
regard to Exhibit 573, except the continuing cbjection on
behalf of all Applicants, other than Ohio Edisor Company.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. As I look again at

121 to 125, I am not sure that we are not better served

by admitting that as helping to explain the OVEC situation.

It seems to m2 that the questions being asked

~ here are the same nature as the inquiries the Board wes

making with respect to the cperation ®F the ovIC
arrangement,

What is objectionable ;ahout pages 121 through
125? '

MR. REYNOLDS: I really don't know what part
OVEC plays in this proceeding, if any. I can't see
that it plesys any part in the proceeding,

If the government is trying to characterize
the OVEC arrangament as one which invludes the ccncept
of wheeling, it seems to me that whatever label they put

on it, that OVEC arrangement is a unique situation that

e e e e . i
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has been explained to the Board in testimony and is also
in testimony to come. I don't know how it impactse

at all on the dealings and relationships of these companies
with entities in their service area, or with other private
utilities.

I just don't think think it is at all
relevant to this Board’s evaluation of whatever situation
might exist or might not exist in the geparate service
areas of these companies or in the CCCT area, if you
will,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I have some trouble with it,
except as it relates to the wheeling policy of tha
Applicants, and I suppose whether transmission pursuant to
the OVEC arrangement constitutes wheeling could ba an
arguable point.

However, I want to hear from the Department
on that after a five minute break.

I want a clear, concise answer as to exactly
why evidence relating to OVEC is being introduced.

It seems it would be of limited value, but if there i3 some
precise point thatyou wish us to make from the evidence
being presented relating to OVEC, TELL US WHAT IT IS.

(Recess.)
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Are you ready?

MR. CEARNO: Yes, wa are.

Tae Department believes that ths operation under
the OVEC contract which continued uvp until last year is
felevant tc this proceeding as indication of the policies of
certain of the Applicants, Ohic Power, Pannsylvanlia Pover,
and Toledo Edison -- pardon me, Ohio Ediscon, Fennsyvlivania
Pover and Toledo Edison, with respect to the wheeling of
power.

We would note that in Exhibit DJ 507 Ohio Edison
answered that it had received power and delivered pover
from its systam in response to interrocatories, supplemantal
interrogatories 1 and 3, gives the volumes of that.

I think the descriptions that appear in the
various depositions are supplementary and shew the working
of that.

In addition we would note that in thz amended
interrogatory answer whirh is DJ 137 for Toledo Edizen,
they indicated they wheeled pursuant to the OVEC contract.

The contract itself is not in evidence. It is
some, I think, 800 pacez in length, and again it doesn't
show the workings of the agreement tcday, as I believe this
testimony dess,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. But what iz your

contention, that transmitting power pursuant to OVEC does
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constitute wheeling?

MR. CHARNO: Yes, it is.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: And it is a pracviice in
which the companies will engage when it suits thoeir
convenience, not otherwise?

MR.CHARNO: That they will engage certainly in
a noncompetitive context.

CEAIRMAN RIGLER: And that's the significance?

MR, CHARNO: It is.

MR, REYNOLDS: Mr. Chairman, I would just point
out in connection with the collogquy that it is my
understandin¢ and I believe this is right, that there is no

wheeling charge associated with the transmiital of power

that comes from the OVEC Plant and gces t > any cempany manber:

or vice versa.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: So you have an argument as o
whether it constitutes wheeling?

MR. REYNOLDS: Well, I am 2imply saving that
there is no charge associated with the trancsmission cf that
power as such.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Right. That waz one of the
questions we had asked the parties and we appreciata the

answer.

Now, continuing, now that you have heard from the

Department of Justice, I take it the Applicants take the

PO —
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position that power transmittals pursuant to the OVEC
agreement do not constitute wheeling?

MR. REYNOLDS: Depends on your dafinition of
wheeling.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

MR. REYNOLDS: It could or coulén's. It
depends really, I mean we have heard in this proceecding
already some six or seven different definiticns of wheeling
and I think there are another dozen or two dozen that are
available, depending on which one one picks, I guszssz that
that label could ba attached to this kind cof transaction oz
not.

I wasn't trring to respond to your quastion as
to whether or not a charge for transmission is asscciated
with the OVEC arrangement. The answer to that, I feel
confident, but I will double-chack it, with resp=sct to what I
was able to verify during cthe break, there is no separate
charge associated with the transmission of power in the
OVEC arrangement.

CHAIRMAI! RIGLER: All right. Bavinc heard
the Department's explanation of why it contends the
firm is relevant, we are inclined to permit it into ths
record to try to support contenticns outlined by tha
Department.

As a rerult, we will overrule the objection to tha
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introduction of the testimony on pages 121 to 125 of
Exhibit 573.
MR. REYNOLDS: 1Is the bkoard ncw inclined to go bacl
to the earlier deposition whera it defarred itcs rling?
CEAIRMAN RIGLER: We will permit it, by it I refer
to pages 130 to 132 in Exhibit 572, but cnly to the extant
that it can be used ir support of the Department's contention
with respect to the purpose for which it is intrecducing
evidence of the OVEC transmission.
MR. REYNOLDS: Which goes to the wheeling gquestien”
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes.
Having made that ruling, we will raeccive 572
into evidence at this tinre,
(The document previously
marked DJ 572 for identifica-
tion wae receiv2d in evidenca.)
MR. REYNOLDS: I am not sure whether I did or éi
not note the coantinuing objection oa 575 with respect to
Applicants other than Ohic Ediacn.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Do you mean 5737
MR, REYNOLDS: 573. That's right, 573.
(Boar'l conference.)
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. The continuing
objection is overruled, and we will receive 573 into

evidence at this time.

- — ———— . et A~ S 3.
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(The document previously
marked DJ 573 for identifica- !
tion, was receivad in evidanca}
MR. REYMNOLDS: On 574, I would malie =he continuing
objection on behalf of all Applicants other than the Chio
Edison Company. |
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The continuing objaecition
will be .overruled and we will receive 574 at this time.
(The document previously
marked DJ 574 for identifica~ f
tion waa received in evidence.'
MR. REYNOLDS: On 575, I will make the continuing
objection on bshalf of all Applicants other than tha
Ohio Edison Company so far as the excerpts included material
on page 46 and 47, ané 53 to 59, 62 to ~-- wall, 62,

And that's it,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The continuing objection is

overruled. We will receiva 575 at this time. ’
(The document previously
marked DJ 575 for identifica- ;

tion, was receiv:d in evidence!)

MR. REYNOLDS: On 576, I will chject only to !

!
page 207, It seems to me that thiec is highly objzeticnable. !

I am not sure what it is that Mr. Rack can bring %o bzar

on that situation regarding an interconnecticn between CIT

and Ohio Power and I don't zee any relevancy ¢o his perscnal
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obzervations, whatever thay might ke, to that situation.

MR, CHARNO: Mr. Reck's characterization of
having interconnections with mors than one parcy is business
opportunity rather than an operating opportunity is relevant.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I tand to agree that he is
gpecuiating there. He is an official of Toledo Idison
and he is being asked to make a judgment with reapect to
why CBI would contract with Ohio Edison.

We will suatain that.

MR. REYNOLDS: Other than that, I just have
the continuing obiaction on behalf of all Applicants
other than Tolado Edison.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The continuing cbiection is
overruled and 576 will be admitted at this time.

(The document praviously
marked DJ 576 for ldentifica-
tion was received in evidence.)

MR. HJELMFELT: Did you rule on the objection
on 207?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I did. I sustained it.

MR, RJELMFELT: I was gcing to argue that it
doesn't appear to me that the import of it is that he is
commenting on an interconnaction; I mean that could be a
hypothetical for the impert of the answver which is that

baing connected with more than one system gives you more
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tusiness opportuniities than just being iaterconnacnad
with.onz party.

CHAIRMAY RIGLTR: We toclk that ince concidaia=-
ticn. We will adhere to our ruling.

MR. REYNOLDS: Omn 577, I would sizmoly malke
the continuing cbizctiecn on hzhall of all

Applicants other than tie Tolzado CEdison Company.

o
Y
ll
()
%
G |

CHAIRMAN RIGLDI: The continuing oLjsatl
overruled and 577 will b2 admitted at thils tine.

(The docuaent praviouwcly

markad 0J 577 for identifica-

a 2 2 & j . ',
tion, sras recaivad in evidancs,

MR, REYNCLDS: Cn 578 I would simpiv mzke tha
continuing objection cna ktzhalZ of ali Applicants oclicr
than the Tolado Ediscn Corpany.

Wait just a minuta.

All right, I wartad %o chack one portion oI ths
marked excerpts to determine whether the continuiag
objection was applicabls to that portioam. I :zhini: it is,

So we wlill make the coantinuing ckjecticn on Tenzl:
of all Applicante ¢to the entire excergted per:.i.r oI
Mr. Sullivan's deposition other chan Tolado Idigsen.

CHEAIRMAN RICLEDN: Tha centuinuving objection
is ovarruled, and we will wecaive £73 at this

time.

-]
)

R ——

- s e



ar8

iS

i6

17

i3

R

B & B

6531

(The dAocument previously
marked DJ 578 for idantifica-
tion, was received in evideace
MR, REYNOLDS: As to 579, the continuing
objection on behalf of all Applicants other than Toledo
Edison.
CHAIRMA! RIGLER: The continuing objection is
overruled, and wa will rececive 579 in evidenca.
(The dccument previously
marked DJ 579 for idasntifica-
ticn, was received ip evidence
MR. REYNOLDS: As to 580, I will make the
continuing objection on kehalf of all Apvrlicanis ether than
Toledo Edison Company, and as to all Applicants including
Toledo Edison Company I will object to the introduction
intc evidence of any excerpts of the depesition cf lr. Bosch
on the ground that he was neither an officer, dirscter or
managing agent at the time he was deposed.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Both objections wilil De
overruled, and we will receive 580 at this tima.
{(The decument previously

marked DJ 530 for ldencifica~-

tion, was rzceivei in evidence.

MR, REYNOLDS: 581, I will make the ccntinuing

objection on behalf of all Applicants other thaan the Tolodo

o

—e— -

S —
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Edison Company.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER:

We will receive S5El.

The objection is overruled.

(The document previou:ly
marked DJ 581 for identifica~

tion, was received in evidence.
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MR, REYNOLDS: I will wake the continuing
objection on behalf of all Applicants, other than Toledo
Edison, in connecticn with the Department's Exhibit 532
and, in addition, I will object on behalf of all Applicants,
including Toledo Edison Company, to the intreduction into
evidence of any excerpts of the deposition cf Mr, Cleoer,
on the ground that at the time he wes deposed, he was
naither an officer, manager, director or agent.

CHAIRMAMN RIGLER: Cbjection is overuled, aad
we will receive 582 at this time,

{(The document previously
marked Exhibit DJ=532 for
identification, was rccaived
in evidence.)

MR. REYNOLDS: 5f3, I will obj2ct to

lines 11 through 14 on page lf, cn the grounds of remoteness,

MR, CHARNO: We have no comment  to make
cn the portion, quaesticn and answex, Applicants wish to
strike on page 12, We felt for completeness, it should
remain in. :

CHAIRMAN RIGLBER: The cobjection will be
sustaired.

MR. REYNOLDS: All right. WNow, similar cbjection
would go to lines 14 through 25 con page 25, and then lines

1 throgh 3, page 25 and, similarly, 132 through 18 on page 25.
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MR. CHARNO: I think the excerpt on paga 24
that Applicants wish to strike gces on to explain the
answer on line 14, I believe, as a matter of fact, ha
istriking the answer on line 14 to the guezticn that
appears on 12 and 13. Maybe that wasn't his intentica.

MR, REYNOLDS: Line 15 through 25,

MR. CHARNO: I am sorry. I heard 14,

At any rate, I believe that that answer goes on to
expand the answer given at 14, Other than that we have
no comment on any of the protions on 24 or 25,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right, We will sustain the
objection as to lines 15 through .5 on page 24; lines
1 through 3 on page 25 and lines 13 through 12 on page 25,

MR. REYNOLDS: Other than that, I will make the
continuing objection on behalf of 2ll Applicants, other
than the Toledo Edison Company with respect to Sxhioit 583,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The continuing cbjection will
be overruled and we will receive 583 at this tinme,
subject to the portions which were struck, as a result of
the objection.

(The document previously marked
Exhibit DJ~583 for identifi-
cation, was received in evidencs.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Off the record.

(Piscussion cff the recoxd.)

L
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MR, CHARNO: The Department wculd like
enter certain stipulations into the record at this time
which have been reached betwsen us and Counsel for Toledo
Edison.

DJ=-544 was prepared in 1271 and its auther
was Mr, Grant, Ge-r-a=-n=t, Now for the Beard's convenience,
we would note, and this is not stipulated, that DJ-134
identifies Mr, Grant as a district manager for Toledc
Ediscn at that time,

The author of =-

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That was a document written in

197372

. . S— P ——. ———— —— - —. —————
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MR, CHARMNO: 19571, sir.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 1971.

MR. CHARNO: The author of DJ 547, 545, and 550
i3 John Cloer, C-l-o-e-r.

The author of DJ 551 was eithor Mr. Grant
or Mr. George Oden, C-d=e-n, his district engineer at that
tine.

The author of DJ 552 is Mr., Schwalbert,
S=-¢c-h-w-a-l-b-e-r-t, ané ti‘'s docurent was preparcd some timne
in 1966.

DJ 557 was preparad in 1965 oxr 1966 and
served as the basis for a presentation made to the Brvan City
Council.

The Department would offer for identification as D&
586 a series of listings of the managemant cf Ohio Powar
Company from 1962 through 1965, which have Leen ercarotad
from Moody's Public Utility Manual.

(The document referred to
was marked DJ 586 for
identification.)

MR. CHARNO: At this time the Department would
like tc either move into evidence or renew its motions
on Exhibits 200, 480, 512, S44 thoough 557 and 586.

When we last met, the Boavd had raised a certain

question with respect to =-- or raizad certain cunaduticons
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ar2 6527
1 we felt could bast ba answered by locking at certain
2 exhibits in relationshipr to each othar,; and we would lika
3 to raise certain points concerning scma of these aexnibits

4 at this time.

B ARll of my comments will be directad primarily

6 tc the formulation of the Buckeve agreanent and the necessilty
7L! for going hefors September 1, 1965 ip ordar to fully under-

3 stand the intent bshind the agreement and the maaner in which
9r' it was subsequently negotiated and effzctrated.

10 We would note first that LJ 200 indicates that

i1 Chio Power itself f£alt it wculd have to face rugged

12 competition frem an independent veneration and cransaission
13 system owned by cooperatives for becth industrial custccnars

14 at retail, and municipal systens on the wholenale lsval,

5 and they fearad the prcbability that tha co-zpa would

6 attempt to sell at wholesale to municipal aystens and

17 they attempted to forestall the building of an independent

18 generation and transmission system and noted that in order

19 to forestall that system, that would be competitive, it

20 would ragquire the wheeling of power to the cooperativas

21 by Ohio Power and the other investor-owned utilitles of

Chic.

That aprears at 400000022 of DJ 2C0.

400000004 indicatas Chio Power's facling again

that the cooperatives were nct bluffing, thev intended to

@ 8 8 B
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astablish sach a generation systam totally apart from
any systems owned by investcor-ownad utilities and that
the only altegmative availabla to the irnvestor-ouaed
utiltiles was to enter a whealing agraement.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Just a sacond. 200 waz one of
the out-of-order exhibits?

MR, CHARNO: I am sorry?

CHAIRMAN RICLER: I am having “rouble locating ic,

MR. CHARNO: It should have been back at ==

CHAIRIMAN RIGLER: I have 19% and then I have 201.
They were staplad together.

All right.

MR. CHARNO: It was the Baltsr affidavit that was
firast istroduced and then we deforred.

CHAIRMAN RICGLER: Right. Okay.

MR. CHARNC: The document {00000C5 cshows 2
recognized need for participation by Toledo Sdizen and Ohio
Edison in 1962.

fear

40000007 again shows in 1962/that an independent
cooperative go and the network would take municipal loads
served at wholesale by investor-ownad utilities away
from thosa investor-owned utilities, nctwithstardling the
state antipirating statute.

And this was a problem that should be zoaszidered

at the very initizl stages of nesgotiating a wheelin

S S S e —
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arrangenent with what later became Buckeye.

It further shows th2 desire on the past of Ohlo Poup

to pravent interconnecticn and ccordinzted coperation
buvtween co-ops and entities outsides Ohio which the
Department argues later exupted in the restrictions contained
in the Buckeyve agrsexent or guch ncales of pover.

Now when you take those initial feelings by Ohio
Powar and vou comebine them with liz. Mansfield's tectixcny
before the SEC in DJ {30 whera he indicates fixst that
Chio Edison was in at a very a@arly time, thot Chic Edisoa
was ccntacted by Ohio Power pricr tc the ¢ima ths
meeting among all investor-owned utilities tcol plaze,
page 47, and that Mr. Sporns' fears, which is what ve
have bean talking about in the context of UJ 200, ware

communicated to Chio Edison which aprears at page 43, and

that this took place in or before 1964, sincs that's tihe

point at which Mr, Mansfield did Lecerme prasidznt and he

roafers that this wae prior to his =-- was it president ox
vice prasident?

Prior to the time he became prasident.

The Mansfield deposition, DJ 572, gives Che date

at which he became president.
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It reiterates in somewhat more detail what
Mr.Sporn's problems were and then shcwes that there vaz an
inclination by Ohio Edison to go along at page 118,

We would further note that DJ-577, paces 40
through 42, shows that == Mr, Schwalbart’s caposition shows
that the negotiations on the Buckaye coutrzct involving
all of the Ohio utilities except CEI begaon in approgimztely
1962, so that these motivations, the intant bahind i%,
one has to go back befora 65, because by '65 thev were

takne for granted and in large part aliready cmbedied in the

contractural provisions which are today restraining competitic:

MR, REYNCLDS: 1Is that i%, Stave?

MR, CHARNQ: Yes,

With respect to Buckeye.

MR, REYNOLDS: Mr, Chairman, I guess X don':
have any particular quarrel with Mr, Chammo’s
characterization of Ohio Powar's attitude regarding the
Buckeye situation, but I don't represent Ohio Power, T
don't think Ohio Power is represented in this procezding.

Ohio Puver is not only not involved in this
proceeding, but there has been a very studious effort cn the
part of the « partiea to ksep Ohio Power ==+ anf the
relevant market that is to he considered bv this Beaxd
in connection with the antitrust allegations in this

proceeding. Ohio Power entered into cne arrangment wich

|
|
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|
|
|
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|
!
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certain utilities which reslated to the cooperatives and
certain of the cooperacives in itz area, That arrangeirent
was significantly different in certain respects Irom the
arrangement that Ohio Edison, for example, entered into that
concerned co-ops in its area and the whole matier of accass
to Buckeye Power,
Mr, Mansfield's testimony makes a vory direet pain

of alluding to ir. Sporms attitudes and his grgunents a3

to the whole concept of co-cps and co~cps building
transmission, and then geces on to state on paga 1192, lines 4
through 7: I guess I would have to gsay that that

argument was not persuasive for vs to join in with the other
Ohio companies in the arrangement that theymade with Chlc
Power and Buckeye.

We arc looking at a number of documenis “haot

pertain to a period which clearly precedas Septemnbar 1,1963,
pertians to a company that is not involved in this litigaticn,
and raises a curious suggesticn that gsomehow it is anti-
competitive if you do anter into an arrangemant with
companies whereby you ave going to provide them acczss te
power, and in the face of allegations by the Departument of
Justice that a refusal to enter into such arrangensnis is
somehow anticompetitive.

I guess the Justice Department would like it
both ways,.

s —————— L —— ———
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If they want to argua theilr case that way, I
would uxge that thay at least bde confined o the
companies that are involved in this case and to the tine
period the Board has indicated it le Intsrazted in, and
wa not get ofi on these diversionary tactics as to what
Ohio Pcwer's attitude may have 2een with respect Lo the
Buckrye arrangement, &t any “ime, let alcne prior to 1562,

I think that thare is no bauiz ko link whatever
Ohio Power's attitude is o Ohio Bdieon or any of tae
other companies, certzinly nct on the strength ¢l anything
Mr. Charno has pointed to thus far,

CHAIRMIEN RIGLER: 1Is your objecticn to the

introduction of 586, or to the recsipt inte evidence cf 53¢2

MR.REYNOLDS: I guess that it depsnds on what thae

or nead may ba for the informaticn. At the momean I would
say that it is not relevant to anything t- mow wio tne
officaers of Ohio Power ra’ or may not have bean at anv
time period.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: So is there an cbjéctiou or not?

MR. REYNOLCS: Yes.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All rigbt.

Is thera objection to 344 through 5577

MR. REYNOLDS: Except for the continuing
objection on bahalf of Appiicants other than the Tolzado

Edison Company, I don't have any obijection to Docurenis

S ————— 2 i 403+
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544 through 557.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. The continuing
objecticn is overruled. We wiil racelve into evidence

at this time Department Exhibizs 544 threcugh §

-~
’

L9

(The decuments o

N

avicusly
rarked DJ 544 through 537
for identification, were
received in evidence.)
MR. REYNOLDS: low I have, if I night == I am
sorry.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: GCo ahead.
MR. REYNOLDS® ~ was jdnes going to suggest with
Tespect to Exhibit 200 and Exhibit 512 thewe are cthar docu-

wents bezides the ones relevant to this Buckere dizouesion

which also go back prior in time.

A% to 512, I wouléd point out Specificzlly that I «hi

there is only one docvment in that whole pacikace that eovan

relates to the Buckeve situation, although there may be tvo.
Yet we ara given the arr ment by Mr. Charno

that we just heard as a basis for intreducing Exhibit 512,

notwithstanding the remoteness of the mate~i-

R )

MR, CHARNO: I am sorry, I think I wasa't properly
understood. All the references that I made to pre-1¢é65
documents with respect to Buckeye tcday ware with

Trespact to DJ 200. I had previcusly mada commanits on the

SN
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Buckeye documents in 512 and you had acked me gquestions

which were the basis for what I said today, what I was
raspending ton today.

Indeed, thare aras documents in 200 andé Z12
that go to the territorizl allocaticn agreements,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right, we are gocing to
want to take a look at the transcript of thz argunant
with respect to those documents, so we are going to defer
ruling on tham at this time.

We will stand adjourned until VWednesday Mcorning

at 9:30.
l
MR. REYNOLDS: Could I c¢et, before wa go off the {

record, exactly where we are on documents now?

!
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I believe that everything i
has been admitted except for perhars four cr €five -- admitted |
{
l

or ruled upon, except for perhaps four cr five cutstanding

documents of the Department. We are awarc of thosce. :

MR. REYNOLDS: 200, 480, and 512, I beliecva g
the Board has deferred ruling on.

Are therz others in that category, whcre the
Board has deferrad ruling?

MR. CHARNO: There are 10 documents which eithexr
have bean deferrsd or have not yet been oifsred wvhile w2

are waiting for better copias or attachments oxr supplenents.

Bight of 19 are from Tclado Edison and wa are

-
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sure those are on their way, once, I believe Ohic E2digon --
but those are going to ke taken care of,

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Will you contact all of

the parties tomorrow anéd give ues a progress repert on whethe: |

Dr. Wein is going to be with us on Wedneaday?

MR. CHAPNO: Ve will,

Which would be a more convenlient tlme, late
morning or early aftarncon for people's schedules, so chat
they will have gome ideu?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: It deesn’t matter. Just lsave
word with my secretary.

MR, CHARNO: C(ertainly.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We will sca you Uadnceday.

(Whereuron, at 4:43 p.m., the hearing vas

adjourned, tc reconvene at 9:30 a.m., Wednesdey,

March 17, 1976.)
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